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~ IN THE MATTER OF:
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- County, New Mexico.

'BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 4, 1967

In the matter of Case No. 3278 being
reopened pursuant to the provisions
‘of:-0Ordez No::R=2944, which order
established 80-acre spacing units
for the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool,.
‘Lea County, New Mexico, for a period
‘0of eighteen months. ' .

In the matter of Case No. 3277 being
- reope~-ed to consider the necessity

‘allowables assigned to wells in the
Stateline~Ellenburger Pool, Lea
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" BEFORE:

‘Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

Transcript of Hearing

Case No. 3277
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‘which is c¢alied on the motion of the Commission‘andAStaﬁdard*

- for purpdsés of testimony.

MR. NUTTER: We Qill call next, Case 3278.

MR. HATCH: Case 3278: In the matter of Case No. 3é§§v
being reopenei: pursuant to the provisions  of Order No. R-2244,
whi¢h orde*,established 80~acre spacing units for the
Stateiinejﬁllenburger Pcol, Lea Couhty, New ﬁexiéc;‘for-a”pefiog
of eighteén ﬁonths. |

MR. KELLAHIN: if the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin,

Santa Fe, representing Standard of Texas. This is a case

of Texas would like to offer some testimony in this and also

Yo

n-Case 3277 pertaining to the allowables in the same pool.
Since the testimony would be repetitious, inh the event the

cases‘are’handled‘Separately we move that they be consolidated

MR. NUTTER: We will also call Case 3277.

MR. HATCH: Case 3277: In the matter of Case No.
3277 being reopéned to consider the necessity for thév
;céhtinuaﬁce of the special éllowables assigned to wells in
the Stateline-Ellenburger Fool, Lea Coﬁnty, New Mexico.

1ﬁk. NUTTER: Case 3277 and 3278 will be consélidated'
for purposes of téétimony.

'MR. xELLAﬁIN: I woﬁld like to call two witnesses.

e =Fod ol e Ss
> -t

srwr & TR Y
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MR. KELLAHIN: I call as the first witness Mr. Bill




Driscoll.

'Wﬁﬁﬁwﬁhfécdhh,'called A4S a witness, having peep first

duly sworn on oath, yag exXamined anq testifieq as follows:

S 83 DIRECT EXAMINATION
3 -5‘*§§- DY MR. KELLAHTN.
g owl , .
H £3 ' Q  Would you state your Name, pleasea?
u ,
v oY
[ 30, .
8 8. A Bil Driscoll.
W eg
k3 EA::
i §§ Q By whom are you employed ang in what Position?
3 33 ‘
Z . wQ ) Ce L. o i
g §§, A Standarg Oil.COmpany of Texas ag a‘Proﬁuction‘Geologi't. :
3 25 Q- You have "never testifieg in New'Mexico,”have you? L
8 23 A No, I have not, - : - [ b
'z *3 : . : . . ¥
TErEer - SR R . L Lo S )
~§'ﬁ§§g Q" For the beneflt‘oﬁkthe Examiner, would you briefly
3 ‘55 outline your education and,experience as an engineer or
¥ 83 _ \

-geclogist?

A Tatienasy Southern M"ééhédis‘_t‘ University from 1956

MR, KELLAHIN: Mr.*Nutter, are tiae witness's
‘qualifications acceptable? - : :_7 S

MR. NUTTLR.- Yes, they are,

Q {By Mr. Kellahin) H&ve You prepared ; Structure map

- an R
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‘of the area involved in Case No, 32787

. T [
A ® adve .

(Whergupon; Applicant's
Exhibit 1 marked for
identification.)
Q Is that marked as Exhibit No. 12
A ?es, sir.‘-~
Q0 Would you describe the Exhibit No. l?a
A Exhibit No. 1 is a structure map on top of the
-Fllenburger dolomite.  The pfbduciné:weiis here are shown
by ¢ircles which are colored red. The dry holes-are ciréledv
wglls_uncolored. You will note that there are fourteen
producing wells in Ege fiéld,‘tﬁrée.ig‘Texaéland sleven In
'Néw Mexico.
Q 'wa, this>struc€ure,‘it does cross the siate line,
 dqe§'it not? |
| A That's correct.
Q Was the identical mép and subsequent exhibits to
be dfferédlhere>presénted at the Texas Permarent Rules Hearing
:held in Austin on December 16, 1966? |
’?A‘ “It was. |
?Q Are the productive limits of the pool defined?
A  The productive limits are fairly well defined on the
-south end of the field by the oil-water Contact which is in

the vicinity of a minus eighty-nine fifty. To the north the

PN

¥
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o H productive limits are somewhat undefined, particularly to the
g ‘ ) JRET .
z north of Section 32.
v
8 Q Do you anticipate there will be any further
» o .
= 5 83 Javelopment in this field?
- o x O
as = lgg A Not at the present time, I know of no -plans for
[ ¥z ; -
T g wZ : ' — ' ' {
- £ §§ further development at this time. 2 ' - ) S
oo 1 EES Q Would you personally recommend any further development
20§ i |
= % 3% at this time?
e S 33 : :
g X - 4 : .
& I o% A No, I would not. )
b, o F :.g_ ‘ i
= 3 §§ Q Now, the exhibit shows fault lines crossing the
i e E oo M o N A S A } e B . TooERIILila Ll
g & 93 .| structure as shown on your contours. What is the basis for
= _i 4
S E% these?
= % 5z
| e S gg e - ’ :. : . : R
o S R a The most northwesterly fault you see in Section 32 pi
- I =8 ' .

in New Mexico is based,dh a fault cut observed in the
Marathon No. 2 McDonald State. The southwesterly fault as

the sogtherly fault are both based on seésmic data. The

3

-
§
H
H
i
5

fault~whiqh‘appears in the center of the map is based on
regioﬂal géologic ¢oncepts~which are not showﬁ79n‘this map,
as weli as ' seismic data and to a great extent on a pressure
difference<that‘i§ observed between the north‘glcck of

the strucdture and the south block of the struc%ure.
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displacement through the center of the field, is that correct?

A That's correct.
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g __‘“___ B
‘  2 In your opinion, does it 1nterfere with communication
g throuqh the center of the field or is it a sealing fault?
T g A Well this fault is not a ‘sealing fault by virtue
“{fgé ;é Mg; of its throw ‘but I feel that it is probably a seallng fault,
L= 8.
Qs-fg >§§“ You will note that we have shown this to be a sheer fault and
i§§;4§' §§t a sheer fault occuring in a dolomibe or llmestone section
'33: g §§ will naturally be accompanied by a crushing action
oo 53
£§§ .é ;ig ,and that would be probably accompanled by-a secondary g
BT S "‘.'.:”3‘
§§.;§ fgg‘ minerallzatlon whlch would, in my plnion, dlsrupt the
, ‘;;,95}5;55 Acontinulty ‘of .the reservoir immediately a djaceﬁt to the fauit
ﬁwdﬁégf?g,ggf lhere. A -
jé?’:gigé 0 Is that reflected in your opnnion, by the pressure
= 2 33
g g §§’ d1fferentia1 across the fault line?
= i &8

A Yes, it is. '.",wﬂ,mivr~¥~wf

0 Is the locatioﬁ of the fault axactly known?

A We know the approximate location of the fault. we
-know that it falls between the group of wells to the north
 and the group of wells to the south but the strike of the
fault naturally varies somewhat

Q This is the best 1nterpretation you can make on the

baéis ofAthe information ava11ab1e°

A "That's correct.

Q Was Exhibit No. 1 prepared by you or under your

ST e _ .| supervision?
5 7 v v —_—_— 1
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A Yes, sir, it was.
Q ~What are the logs shown on the left~hand side of
o the exhibit?

-

A Well, this is a typical log. It shows a section

“above the Fllenburger and it shows the pay zone here at the

23
>
8
8
. = g8&
< 33k
= § g8
L. § ik
ot t?-g .é §§
o o wE . . .
g ¥ g3 bottom,  being a dolomite section. It shows the mappiig
 en § 22 point here as top Ellenburger.
7o § ;z R i
o R tu i R & MR. KELLAHIN: At this time we will offer Exhibit
- S 5| w1 |
= §§§— " MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit 1 will be admitted S
e RN 1] ‘ , : L .
1 Tgs 8 8
EERN — S ¥ in evidence.
>'- ‘Z "‘.-'?) .
- a2 g-~¢§55 ~ (Whereupon, Applicant's
R gé Exhibit 1 admitted in
e % FE evidence,)
e 2 gs=
P —} ﬁ . : : = ﬁ e e 2 D i i DB e Lelilea e - _:,,_._,;,,,“ A,,“; i 2
i ~ | MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct examinatiod.
£y MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Driscoll?:
"y o ,
He may be éxcused. i
' __: S - (Witness excused.)
= MR. KELLAHIN: I call Mr. John Cameron.
- MR. NUTTER: I would like to ask you one guestion.
~ : .
= What was the date of that Texas hearing in Austin? , E
4 MR, DRISCOLL: Decembexr 1l6th. ) 7
- MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
s} | :
J JOHN T. CAMERON, called as a witness, having been first
. foy duly sworn on oath, was examined and testified as follows:
e
|
‘: B L R T ) T e LT
--
> *
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Would you state your name, please?

John T. Cameron.

>‘By whoii are you employed and in what positioné

Standard of Texas as Proration Engineer.

o ¥ O P O

Have you previously testified in New Meiico? 
A~ Yag., I have.
MR. KELLAHiﬁ: Are the witnessa's qualifications

acceptable?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS; !SfTATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS

MR NUTTER-' Yes, they are.

wririt

(Whereupori, Applicaht‘t
Exhibit 2 marked for
identification)
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Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Referring to what has been
marked as Exhibit No. 2, is that a composite of a number of ?: A ;f'
‘separate exhibits submitted in book form?

| A Yes, it is. It's a composite of reserroir éata - HE
sheet,nproduetion history, tebulation'of current'proéuction
rates, & pressure plot, results of material balance and some

orders of both the Texas and the New Mexico Commission on this

field.

_Now. referrinq to the first sheet which is the

¢

1 NI G T Vi

~reservoir data sheet, did Standaxd submit a reservoir data she+t

at the temporary rules hearing:on July 28, 19657
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A Yes, we Qaid.

Q Does this exhibfﬁ‘differ markedly from that exhibit?
A No, it Adoces not There are a few prOperties that
“have been revised somewhat as we have become more familiar

with the field. Fror example, the porosity we called 3. 3%

EW MEXICO 87108

EXPEXY TESTIMONY, DAILY cory, CONVENTIONS
IE, NEW.MEXICO 87101

we have changed that to 3 1!* water saturation fron 37 to

ERQUE,
RQUE, N

408%, minor revisions of that magnitude are about the only ‘

 revisions that are on the reservoir data sheet. Statistic

243:6691» ALBUQU;
356-1294 & ALBUQUE

data has been brought up to date ‘on the second page. We have
now decided that there is: a partial water drive in the pool.

‘At the time of the Temporary Rule Hearing we ‘aia not know the

-meier reporting service. ing.

0. BOX 1092 ® PHONE

drive mechanism.

SPECIALIZING 1N, BEFOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS,

|‘205-FIRST'NATIONAL BANK'EAST o PHONE 2.

1120 SIMMS: 8LDG..@

Q Are your recommendations fc; operating ruiés shown

-deva-rh.l'ey

on the data sheet?

A Yes, they are, We recommend that the operating rules

in both states be made permanent

Q Now, these are thegsame rules that are presently in

effect?
‘A Yes, sir,
Q You are not recomﬁénding any change at this time?

i

A No changes in the;opera*ing rules,
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s L A  In both Texas and New Mexico the Texas discovery
allowable of 330 barrels is in effect,

Q‘_:What are your racommendations as to allowable for

the future?

A We recommend: that the allowablés of wells in both
Texas and ﬁeﬁ Mexico go on the New Mexico_86~acreryardstick_
upon the expiration of the Té&as discovery allbwable. _ |

O Now, the effect of the Texas discovery allowable by
a change in their rules was extended, was it not?

A Th&t's‘cbrrebt; It was changed from eighteen months

to twenty~four months.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, D;II.Y COPY, CONVYENTIONS

Q When will iﬁ‘expire?

A It's now due to expire May 7, 1967.
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Q At which time you recommend that the pool go on New
Mexico rules_on‘allowable?
 A That'évcorréct.‘
f&Q Noﬁ, referring to what is shown as the Qroductiqnl
history, tiiat eXhibit~is seiféexplanatory.
MR. PORTER:. I would like to ask one question. Did
you make this recommendation to the Texés Railroéd’Commission

‘on December 16th?

A' Yes, sir, we did. ‘ A

MR. PORTER: Did that go on the New Mexico yardstick?

i § A Yes, sir, and that has been approved by the Texas

B WL PP SO S O U S S DY
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. 2 Commission.
: £ ' ,
z MR. PORTER: That's all I had.
i v N
k < § Q (By Mr. Kellahin) You agreed at that time to also.
T e e 3 §§ make the same recommendation in New Mexico, did you not?
- Z g3 , - ,
3t Cag E T A T aid.
L <D ® Z; .
B s el o ; w < -
: Il I+ Q You so stated to the Texas Commission?
e £ EE n  That's correct.
i e § :-;: : . -
B el R ¥ " Q Exhibits shown as production history, I believe,
- & 3 8% would be self~explanatory?
N 2_4 A:-{ ) v -
I i A. Yes, I believe it is.
a £ 5-‘5 .
= —“g&= & 0% Q Do you have any comment to add? -
. - # 7'4% o . : L
. - e, 88 A No, I think it's self-explanatory.
=3 PR . £ 0=z
2 * B _ R 37 . i .
- - e ~§ 2 é—i Q Now, the exhibit on the next page showing current
G ' production rates, where did this information come from?
T Ca T A These came in Texas. They came from the monthly
= . A I N pr‘oduci:ion reports filed by the operators, Forms EB.:rIh-New
i Coen T " . ) ) v . v .
E_V{";; R Maxico they come from the monthly statistical report.
; ;'A - - "“ ) I . : S : - . N -
F SRR TR , Q You are recommending a change to the New Mexico
o S __ | ‘allowable orders on expiration of the Texas discovery allowa’bi?.
5 ‘How many wells will be able to take advantage of the increase
= :
= : . ok
) that would be granted as a result of this?
A Well, there ave five wells in New Mexico that are now
’ . producing top allowable, Some of these five wells will be |
- iy "able to take advantage of at least some of the increase. It's
!
4 o i ,‘._," '
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hard to say what their capacity is above the 330 barrels.
The New Mexico yardstick will be: 403: barrels for the month

of December. I don't know what it will be in May, of course.

0 87101

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Q 1s there any significant production of water or
gaé? ﬁ
| A No, sir, there is only one well that's making any
appreciable amount of water and that's the Sctandard Howell
No. 1 in Texas and it's making forty~eight barrels of water
a day. It's been‘making ﬁhis for quite sometime, It;has’

not been increasing.

Q This is the information that indicates a partial

-watef{driVe?

A No, sir, actually in this area I don't think there

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, ADAII.Y COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.0, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIC

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc,

is a waﬁer drive; I think this well was completed'low?on
strnctﬁre ard it has got poor pe;me;b}lity‘characteristics. . ; | 126
‘QV‘VSQ it hasn't aided production’in any way? | . -

A No. | ;

Q ‘Is there:éh§>§a§»ptb&ﬁctioﬂ’of any‘qﬂantiﬁy?:f g

A all wells are producing essentially at their éOR

with exception of this Howell with a relative permeabiiipy
more than anything else. The others, we feel, are'stiil above

the ‘bubble péint and they are all producing in solution ratio.

0 Now. turnina to the sheet marked, "Pressure History.

Plot, " wauld you describe that?
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' into the south area and the north area, separated by about

A This is a plot of all the bottomhole :pressures that
we have on the wells in the Stateline-Ellenburger field and

it shows, to me, that the pressures grouped themselves into

“1—twe areas which correspond to the map submitted as Exhibit 1 ﬁ

1,000 PSI.

Q Now, which wells are in the south area?
A Well, in the south area, ‘the three Standard wells

in Texas are in the éouth area along with the Sego-Crawford

' State Nos. 1 and 2 ai\d the Tenneco State No. 1, the latter— -

three wells being in New Mexloo.
o Q Are you proposing that the fieid be divided into

two reservoirs for pro:ation purposes? : |

A No, I am noé.

Q What sort of pressure measurements are these that
you are showing here? ‘ |

A Well, in general they are elther buildups or they
are.drillotem test pressures. The fou: pressures that,I have
indicatédfby'Number;1,92¢ 3, and 4, I Ehink'are particularly
éignificant in thaﬁ‘in my opinion, they indicate inte:férence

between wells on this 80-acre spacing. For example, No. 1 is

a drillstem test in. the Sego-Crawford ‘state No. 1 which was magde

bafore any production from that well. Thls pressure was 4,177

PSIG, which was about 800 PSI less than initial pressute in

-
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the south area. I feel that this shows that this pressure
in this well was effected by production from some other well.
It so happens that there was only one other well that produced

prior tc‘this time in the south area. That was the Southland

Royalty Sixteen No. 1 Well across the state line about

1,500 feet apart. ‘I conclude from this that the_Soutﬁl;nd
Royalty Sixteen No. 1 Well was draining an area bese radius
was about 1,500 feet. That is, of éourse, far in excess of
80 acres. o

Q Does that indicate that one well will drain 80 acres?

A Yes, I think it does. |

%Q ' Now, there are two points on your plot th#tffall'
of f the curve as shown by yellow t;iangles. What is the
explanation of those?

iA These are pressures in the Sego;cﬁaward State No.
3 Weil and they don‘t'fall oni-'the curve of the north area.
They%fall about three to five huﬁdréd PSI higher. Thi$ could
be dﬁeﬂeither to that well being in:a separate fault biock
or more likely to me, that that well's pressuré was effected
by water influx in ‘hat particular area. The first of these
two triangles had a pressure and this was aniinitial pressure
in that well, by the way, of 4,547 PSIG which gives it a

gradient of about .3977 GSI per foot. This seems to be

considerably too low to be a merging reservoir pressure in
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this area so I think this well was effected by prior
production from other wells in the area and thig was higher
than the curve because of the water influx in that area.

Q Actually, the pressure decline on the well is
consistent with the decline oﬁ the oﬁher wélls, is it not?

A Yes, it is. |

Q Now, turning ﬁo the material balance results in
Exhibit No. 2, would you discusé those?

A These are results of a conventional material balance.
It ran one on the north area and bne\on the south, using theﬁ
pressure shown on the plot and the results of the calculations
show‘aﬁ;drigiﬁai dil‘in)piaée for the total-fiela'of 6.7
million bar#els. Theae same calculations show that fhe south
area has had no appreciable w&éer influx and it’s a
volumetric dry reservoir. The north area has had water(
influx and we cail that a partial water drive. Taking these
results a little further and calculated,an estimate reserve
for the field, calculated to be 2.06 million barreis. 1t
this is divided‘among the fourteen existing wells, it comes
éut to an average reserve per well of 147,000 barrels.

Q Now, what is the cost of drilling a well in this

.

ket
,\}vv-

A $éé

<h

Q Are the existing wells marginal?




4‘ ot L7

A I consider them not too attractive economically

for 147,000 barrels, more or less, tO'spend $226,000100%is not
a real attractive proposition.
Q Would you recommend to your company that they drild
_ any further wells? ‘ o o
A No, I do not.
Q’ Is the field now developed to an- 80-acre specinq
pattern? | ’
A Yes, it is.
Q If the field were drilled to 40-acre density, in

- your opinion, would ultimate recovery be increased?

'DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, E€XPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

A No, sir, 1 do not believe it would.

Q Would wells drilled on a 40-acre spacing be

1120:SIMMS BLOG, @.P.0. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1208 FIRST NATIONAL:BANK EAST ® PHONE 236.1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc

SPECIALIZING Ny

ecenomic?“

A | ﬁo, sir, : they wouldn't because you would get about
the sem ultimate recovery from the field and would have |
twice as many wells and it would be anout 74,000 barrels and

these wells would not be economic for $226 000.00 well cost.

Q ‘Now, the Exhibit No. 2 also contains a copy of
_the Texas Temporary Rule Order, is:that right?

A Yes, it does.

0 Has a new order been entered as vet by Texas?

A For permanent ruies?i F

L ' Q0 Yes, sir.

a2
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A No, a formal order has not been entered.
Q This is the order it is operating under now?

That's correct.

P

Q Does the order cover the allowable in Texas?
A

No, sir, it doesn't. The Texas allowable is

controlled by a yardstick;

Q Does the ordef contain essentially the same rules
as contained in the New Mexico order which is the next sheet?

A . Yes, it does,iessenﬁia;ly thé same,. spacing is a
l1ittle different. | ‘

6 The end resuit is Spﬁroximately the same, is that
correct, as to spaczng too?

A Yes, 1t ‘is essentlally.

Q It would be on GO-acre spaciﬁg in Texas for all
pfacfical purpdses?l :

A That ] correct‘

Q What did the’ New Mexico order provide in respect to
the allowables?

A New'Mexicofofdef>Nu$5er R—éo43 set up an aiiowable
of 330 barrels for the wells' in New Mexico portion 6f the
field to be contlnued as long as ‘the discovery allowable is

i@ effect.in the Texas portion. Pollowing that time they

they were to be determined in accordance
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Q And this is what you recommend be done at this time,

2
- 9
< z . o
s £ is that correct?
; v
: s . A Yes. -
K & igg’ Q Have you heard anything from Texas in regard to the
< 4 3 %o
p 0 w s -
T B ;g hearing held on December 16th?
| , ‘ L
AT = § §§ a Yes, we have. We have a letter from R.H. Barbeck
' b as - - .
S £ 88 | amas i ~ -
e « g 5% Chief Engineer of the Commission, signed by Bill I. Thomas
e :s,..‘ 0 w ‘e 2? . :
i = X 5 . ' s
- T % 28 which we have entered as Exhibit 3.
: ! = § 53 ' ‘ - o ;
érf e g §§, (Whgxénpon,’hpplicantfs
: T S Exhibit 3 marked for
v - £ So identification.)
T = ;o g _ ; _
_.,ija E; “§‘§§< 'Q That is a copy of the letter directed to your
LTy ,...‘ >.h L .-é ‘ . el . . . v
oA e gE company in regard to that hearing?
iv —— E o . R .
- S gg
e s < .3z A .That's correct.
Jliem - QD s 88 )
W 3 EN ° ;“E _= . 3 :‘: B - y : P r P
SRS Q Were exhibits contained in Exhibit No. 2 prepared
by you oz under your supervision?

A Yes, they were.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence.

" Exhibits 2 and 3.
MR. NUTTER: . Exhibits 2 and 3 will be admitted in
evidence.

{Whereupon, Applicdnt's
Exhibits 2 and 3.admitted in

evidenae)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct examinatiol

fee | BY MR. NUTTER:

%
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FAGzo

0 Referring to‘your chart %howing those bottom pressures
ﬁnd the declines, you mentioned tﬁat the four pressure'points
labeled 1, 2, 3, and 4 were significant, then you went into
detail on the point No. 1; Sego~c%§ﬁford;8tate No. 1 pressure.
¥ doﬁ't.believe you went into détéii on the other three.

Loul& ybu elaborate on those preséure points?

A Yes, sir, I jﬁst Qmittedéto do so.- Well.No, 2

Standard of Texas SOuthlanéiRoyalt&*Sixteen Number 2 also in

|the south area, that was an initiai‘preSSure>from drillstem

_jtest of 3,179 pounds.

Q@ That was drillstem test.péessufé?
A That's correét, before'ah§ substantial proauétioﬁ
from £hat well and that was 1,700 éounds per square inch
less than initial p?essure ;h the‘éouth area. No. 3 is
in the Standard of Texas State 32,%ﬁgmbar 1 and that was
a drillstem. test,; an‘initial pressére in that well and it was

800 Pél less than initia19pre59ure§in the north area. Number

~4-'..-:._’ o A

'Q Taken before production?

A Yes, sir. Well No.b4 was ;n the Standard of Texas
State 32 No. 2. It was drillstem t%st, initial drilistem
test in. ,

it was i,?ﬁé PSI less than initial

L2 |
January of 1

pressure in the north area. I consider these all show

substantial interference between weils.

B




1

Q  Now, according ‘to your ‘calculations here, yow-- B ST
indicate that you have got about two million barrels of

recoverable oil in the pool and then we turr. to the production

C.

= history and we find that 1,100,000 barrels has been produced .

In other words, you consider that this pool is mcre than

50% depleted?

* ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

A Yes; sir, I do.
~Q  bo.you think there would be: any probabxlity of any

secondary recovery in this pool?

A It's possible, if this water drive does not come

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPEﬁ TESTIMONY, DA“.Y cory, CONVENTIONS

aiong‘a good bit stronger, I am sure it w111 be looked into.

Q farticularly in the one aféa there is no water

drive indxcated at all in that one area.

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 254-1 294 ® ALBUQUERQUE; NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnley-meier reporting service,

1120:S1IMMS-BLDG, .P.0. BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 24‘3-669\

SPECIALIZING 1Ni

MR. PORTER: What is the recovery factor?
A . For the south area without water drive is 25.4%;

in the north area, and I will admlt that thlS is an assumed

S

t?lﬁ ' figure, it's 35%.
| MR3;NUTTERt;gAre‘there any other questions of Mr.
Cameron?l He may be excused.
| (Witness excused)
‘ MR; NUTTER: Do you have enYthing further, Mr.

Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: = That's all. -

™ i e ~ MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish

T - -
N
R - b
i 5 :
o i & . v
-~ . . 7
g e e ad
T * B4
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to offer in Qases 3277 and 3278. Mr. Lyon?
MR. LYON: Victor Lyon with Continental Oil

Company. Continental Oil Company would like to concur

with Standard of Texas' recommendation that the temporary
‘fleld rules in the Stateline~Ellenburger Poélfﬁe ﬁ&de‘
permanent and we have no oﬁjection to the'order which haa
been enteréd as to the allowable.

| MR. NUTTER: Thank you, ﬁr;'Lybh. Does anyéneielsé

A}ﬁAVe;énythipq to offer? | 2

MR. HATCH: Telegrams from Humble Oil and Refining

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Company and from Skelly in support of the Applicant.

D20 .s«M‘Ms,.gu;p‘g; $.2.0. BOX 10920 PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1205 FIRST'NATIONAL SANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

N i"{ B - "“. - .- Wt ’ . ) e 2 "~ s B
p MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Is there anything further?
o !
Z We will take these cases uhder advisement. and recess the :
hearing until 1:15. :
(Recess) :
1
i .
" . v n ,é"‘"” e
5 .
-
& "?,‘
Eed . v
2
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“dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.
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New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission Examiner at Santa Fe,

o

Neéw Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my P

J

knowledge, skill and ability.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) :
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
X, KAY EMBREE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the ' -
EFEE foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the : i S
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'? COuMissioners . .
ts BENRAMSEY

olL AND GA
Chelrman (S
BYRON TUNNELL

S RIVISION -
JIM . LANGDON

ARTHUR K, BARBECK
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AUSTIN, TEXAS
December 27, 1964
_ £
. ¥
- 5
{.
. / T A ey %
Standard 011, Company of Texas , . g A ST '
P. 0. Box 1249 4 _ S S
- Houston, Texss é
ATTN: Mr, John T, Cameron
. - N 1

in Re: Docket No, 8-56 sB5 :

- Comniissio‘ngcalled Hearing to

Review Tempbra{ry Rules

evi ‘ for the

Stateline (Ellenburger) Field
_ Andrews County, Texas L

‘Gentlemen; '

IR ORI G g

il & RN

The Comnission’ at conferénce ﬁéé@mbgr‘ 22, Y966
that the tempoaryrulesp y in et

‘rules for the ‘Subject fielq, Further, the Commission approved
dation that upon Lf'érminat‘ion- of the discovery dllowable the
establisheq eQuivalent to tpe current New Mexi
-to the subject fielq, )

A formal order will pe forthcomi’ng.

Yours"yery truly,

» - g
N/ N
E-" e ) )
thur g, Barbeck ) ', :

Chief Engineer

A Wik Xk

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER o
: S iy 51O

) CONSERVATIQN COMMISSION.

:/?|L /r;nu CWLHDIT Ry —?
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CASE NO.BR 70~ 228
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Ruilvoad (ﬂummtsswn of Texus

COMMISSIONERS i ~  QIiL AND GAS DIVISION o Anmun H BARBECK
BEN RAMSEY p—— . ChlsfEnginss

o RoEngoiome A

Chalrman’

BYRON TUNNELL
JIM C. LANGDON :
AUSTIN, TEXAS 3
:  December 27, 1966
2
RV 3

) - i - / \'& bt ¥ 3 .
/i P B ! N "_-‘ -~ ‘[_l .;g
Standard 011 f‘ompa-ny of Texas : Iy SR .

Houston, Texas

ATTR: Mr., John T. Cameron

'In Re: Docket No. 8-56,985
Commission-called Hearing to
Review Temporary Rules for the

¥ e i R A AT st U O L

Stateline (Ellenburger) Field
Andrews County, Texas . i

Gentlemen: J

The Commssmn at conference Decemberj 22, _.966 approved your recommendatxon =

tnat ‘the temporary rules presentlygm‘effect ‘shall _be continued as perma.nent"

rules for the subject fie€ld., Further 5> the Commission approved your recommen- .

" dation that upon termination of the discovery dllowable the MER shall be
~ established equivalent to the current New Mexico prorated allowable appllcable
to the subject fleld.
A formal order will be forthcoming.

3 : " ~ Yours very truly,

| ' ’ thu.r H. Barbeck
- Chief Engineer

BDT :1mp

ces - Standard 011 Compa.ny of ‘l‘exas - Snyder
Standard 011 Company of Texas - Midlani
Mr. Jim Wa.lker

Mr. Bob Cook ‘ BEFORE EXAMlNER NUTTER
o *nn CONSERVATION COMMISSION

S

CASE No éo«’ // I "l

B4

3
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: . Gas Cap Yolume
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8. Rules - Continue present temporary rules )
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, both states. L
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 Few Mexico: / " New Mhxico 80-acye yardstick, Fo¥

Deowsber 1966, tais would be (52)
. (7.75) = K03 bbls. par celentar day.
Texss: ‘ Seme a8 New Mexico. YFor ease of
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N THE MATTER o qup HEARING cArrpp py HE OIL CONSERVATION

' CoMMISSTON ON ITS owy MOTION ‘7o CONSIDER myp CREATION of 2

CASE No, 3277
O:der‘No.”R-2943-'“
NOMENCLATURE

FINDS :

(1)  That due'public hotiée‘havihg‘béengéiven as requireg by .

law, the_Commission has jurisdictibn of this ¢

'matte: thereos,

South, Range 3g East, Nmpy, Lea County,, Netw chico.<"ﬁ””




oy e ~ .
. 't"/’ﬂ, ) A L — U - - - ,\ -
i % i 7 N
S ' ’ : ‘
$7 s ,
. - ,
T T:”T“wff“f """"""" fbx?f“W“WWMCKSEWﬁ67”3§77“W"" ' . ' :
e T . o Order No. R-~2943
g - _
2 (4) That said pool constitutes a common source of supply o :

w;th the Stateline (Ellenburger) Pool in Andrews County, Texas. : 3

“(5) That the Texas portlon of the pool was discovered by S
- the Stanaard 0il COmpany of Texas Southland Royalty Company Well

‘No. 1, located in Unit E of Section 16, Block A-51, Andrews County, = . BERRE
Texas, and completed May 4, 1965.
. [ ] ) 3
, - (6) That wells in the Stateline (Ellenburger) pool in . - ‘ . 1

Andrews County, Texas, are presently receiving a discovery allow— e ‘ »
~able of 330 barrels of oil per calendar ddy whlch exceeds top unit
"~ allowable for wells of similar depth in New Mexico. :

N

(7) That in order to,affofd the operatorS‘ih the New Mexico
portion of the pool- the opportunity to produce their just and
-equitable share of the oil, and otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlatlve rlghts,ieffectlve August 1, 1965, the top unit allow-
..able for wells on a standard proration unit in New Mexico should
“be 330 barrels of o0il per day and said allowable should continue

80 long -as wells in"the Texas portlon ‘of the pool are rece1v1ng
ra d;scovery allowable. - -

. ° _‘ . ‘. . ' . B ‘.'
)i

-,

o

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new: poOllln Lea County, New Meklco, classified
- as an oil pool for Ellenburger productlon, is hereby created and ) . y
des1gnated the Statellne—Ellenburger Pool with vertical limits . ' B
. comprising the Ellenburger. formation and horlzontal limits com- . o
Prising all of Section 4 and the NE/4 of Section 5, Townshlp 24

~ South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexxco.

' (2) That, effective August 1, 1965, the top unit allowable .
. for wells on a standard proration unit in the Statellne—EllenburgerJ/

= G ‘y Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, shall be 330 barrels of oil per day
= T fand said allowable shall continue so long as a dlscovery allowable
& E ‘'is in effect in the ‘I‘exas portion of the pool. :
. - ‘ 3
B o (3) That upon dlscontxnuance of the dlscovery allowable i g
8 " in the Texas portion of the pool, the. top unit allowable for . { 3
I wells ‘in the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,’ J i}
;g . shall be determined in accordance with Rule 505 of the Commxss1on %
S o Rules and ‘Regulations. : a |
b -
. ‘sl . ’ >2
! . / |
& ' t
, o & ‘{c-,‘,;g.:;gt-;o,zﬂf-;is&rﬁ:alaa'llstx.:-‘c;;;-i-‘.-":,;x‘;.»._ e TG e A e e E g e BT e By v 3 b e R A R et U
v > Y ;, .
! " : ‘- * ‘*3‘;“ * > 29
: s .‘ . . \ . 7;""’"‘,41 “ar
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CASE No. 3277 »
Order No. R-2943

M
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, (4) That jurisdiction Of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- =
above designated.
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] , STATE OF NEW HEXICO

e OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

’} JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman

= GUYTON B, HAYS, Member L

A. L. FORTER, JR., Member & Secretary
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' IN THE_MATTER OF THE HEARING

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXXICO

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No.

Order No. R-2944 -
APPLICATION OF STANDARD OIL COMPANY
OF TEXAS FOR SPECIAL RULES FOR THE
STATELINE-ELLENBURGER' POOL, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.
" ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY TBE COMMISSION: ' - L b

' 1965 at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, before Examlner Danlel S. Nutter.

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
‘'matter thereof. :

" for the Stateline~Ellenburger Pool in Sections 4 angd 5, Towushlp

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o clock a.m. on July 28,

NOW, on this _6th - day of August, 1965, thé Commission, a
gquorum being present, having consxdered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advxsed

in the premises,
FINDS: ' _ ] o Ve
That due<§ublic notice having been given as fequired By

(1)

(2) That the applicant, Standard 0il Company of Texas, . S B EE ,:ff;
seeks the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulatlons FEE AU SR

24 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, including
a provision for 80-acre spacing units.

(3) ' That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drxlllng of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, ’
to. prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling ’ ﬁ

of too few wells, ‘and toc otherwise prevent waste and protect
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' CASE No. 3278
»Order No. R-2944

‘providing. for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for

' the Stateline-Ellenburger Podl.

, (4) That the temporary special’ rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
orderly. development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(5) That the promulgation of temporary special xules and

- regulatlons pProviding for 80-acre spacing units should enable

the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir -information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economlcally
dralned and developed by one well .

©

: (6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearlng_f
-in January 1967, at which time the operators in the subject pool .
~'shou.lél be prepared to appear and show cause why the Stateline-
AEllenburger Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing unlts.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That temporary Speclal Rules and- Regulatlons for the State-

. Hline-Ellenburger Pool are “hereby bromulgated as“fellcws:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONSA
: FOR THE
STATELINE—ELLENBURGER pooL

+

RULE 1 : Each well completed or recompleted in the Statellne-‘”

,Ellenburger Pool or in the Ellenburger formation within one mile

. thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another desig-

nated Ellenburger oil pool, -shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulatlons

- hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unlt
containing ning 80 acres, more or less, con51st1ng of the N/? s/2,
E/2, or W/2 of a governmental quarter section: vrovided, however.
‘that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohlbltzng
the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections
in the unit. . .

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the reguirements of Rule 2 w1thout notice and

e



center of a governmental quarter—quarter sectlon or. lot.rhmwwwm__ww;geemwe_e ,,,,,,,

* ously drilled to another horizon.
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CASE No. 3278
Order No. R~2944

hearxng when an aopllcatlon has Dbeen leed for a non-standard unit
comprising a governmental duarter-guarter section or lot or the

. unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to a variation in

the legal subdivision (0f the U. S. Public Lands Survey. All
operators offsettlng the proposed non—standard unit shall be . ..
hotified of the anpllcatxon by registéred or certified mail, -and
the application shall ‘state that such notice has been furnished.
~ The Secretary—Dxrector may approve the appllcatlon upor receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset '
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 130 days after the Secretary-Dlrector has
xeceived the application.

RULE RULE 4. Each Well shall be located thhln 150 feet of the

‘ RULE 5. . The Secretary-Dlrector may grant ‘an.exception to
~. the reéquirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an’
applicatxon has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
. by topograph1ca1 condltlons or the recomﬁletlon of a well previ-
'All operators offsettlng the:
proposed locatlon shall be notified of the application by

- registered or certlfleg mail, and the application shall state

that such notice has been furnished The Secretary-Director may-
. approve the. appllcatlon upon receipt of: wrltten wa1vers from all
operators offsettlng the proposed 1ocat10n or lf no objectlon to

'the Secretary-Dlrector has recelved the appllcatlon.

‘EBach well shall be assigned an allowable in

RULE 6. :
In the event there is more

accordance with Order: No. R-2943.

"than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may
. produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on

the unit in any proportion.. The allowable assigried to a non-

- standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard

allowable as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears to .

"80 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool or in the Ellen-
burger formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved:

;that the operator of any well having an unorthodox locatlon anll

-»
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CASE No. 3278
Order No. R-2944

‘ notlfy the Hobbs District Offxce of the Commission in wrltlng of

the name and 1ocat10n of the well on-or before _September l, 1965.

. (2) ‘That each well presently drilling to or completed in
the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool or in the Ellenburgexr formation

within one mile thereof shall receive a 40-acre allowable until

a. Form C-102 dedlcatlng 80 acres to the well has been fxled with

 the Commission.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in January, 1967, at which time the operators in the subject pool -

- may appear and show cause why the Statellne—hllenburger Pool- should
not be developed on 40-acre spaclng units.

(4) ‘That Jnrisdlctlon of this cause is retained for the

: entry of such. further orders ‘as the {Commission may deem neces—
--sary

DONE at Santa’ Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein=-

_ above aes;gnated.

| STATE OF NEW HMEXICO = -
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

. JACK M, CAMPBELL, Chairman
" GUYTON B. HAYS, Member

" As L. FORTER, JR., Member & Secretary .
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RULE 6. Each well completed in the Stateiine-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, is hereby assigned an allovable of 330 barrels per day, continuing

until the first day of the month following the expiration of the discovery

allowable status in the Stateline (Ellemburger) Field, Andrews County, Texas.
'mereafter, each well can::leted :m the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Dea County,
New Mexico, will be assigned an allauable in accordance with Rule T for 80 long‘
as these rules are in effect.

RULE 7. After the period provided for in Rule 6, an 80-acre proration unit
(79 through 81 acres) in the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool shell be sssigned an
80-acre proportional factor of 7.75 for allowable purposes, and in the event
thefe ie more then one well on an 80-acre ‘proration unit, the operator may produce
the allowable assigned to the unit from said wells in any proporhion. "m‘e',

allotmble aseigned to amr non-standard proration unit shall bear the seme ratio

%o a standard allovable as the acreage 1n the non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

1BEFCRE ti\ﬁi’ﬁi"ﬂck NUT n:I;I
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |
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RULE 1 Each well completed in the Stateline—mlenbm'ger Pool or in the
Ellenburger formation within one mile of the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool and not
nearer to por within the limits of another designated Ellenburger pool shall be
spﬁceﬁ, drilléd; operated, and prorated in accordance with the rules hereinafter
set ‘Ffértb". » » ]

RULE 2. Bach well completed or recompletéd in the Sta-.teline-mlgnburge'r
Pool shall be located on & unit containing 80 acres, “more or’ less, which consiste

of any two 'aontiguous quarter-quarter sections of a single gOVemmental quarter

gection; provided, houever , that nothing contained herein shall be construed as

prohibiting the"drl:l.ling of a well on each of the quarter—quarter sections in the

. unit.

' RULE 3. All wells projected to or canpleted in the Stateline-Ellenburger
Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the center of ‘efther quarter-quarter
gection in the unit.

RULE L. For good cause shown, the Sea'etary-m:'ector may g:rant an exception
to Rule 2 without notice and hearing where an application Ins been filed in due
fom and vhere: , S |

1. The non-standard unit comprises 1ees than 80 acres or the unorthodox

size or shape of the tract is due to & variation in the legal
subdivision of the U. S. Public Lands Survey. ‘ -

2. The non-standard unit may be reasonsbly wmmmod nrodnctive. v

3. The applicant presents weivers from all offset aperato:s , or proof

notification of offset operators (in vhich case 20 days delay

required).

RULE 5. For topographic reasons, the Se

BEF&&&‘QMANER 'Bllm
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
gfé ExHiBIT NO._ T

CASE NO. ;:g 7g'

tion to Rule 3 without notice and hearing upo

of notification (after 20 days delay).
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CALCULATION OF THEORETICAL PRESSURE BEHAVICR
AT 80-ACRE DRAINAGE RADIUS DUE TO PRODUCTION
OF CONTINENRTAL STATE NO. 1 AT 330 BFD RATE
STATELINE-ELLENBURGER- POOL

Reference: Guerrero, E. T., "How to Find Pressure Distribution for
Unsteady-State Flow Conditions for Finite External Boundary",
01l and Gas Journal, Octo‘ber 21, 1963.

Py - - nf"-"vs% B9 - 0@

Pi = Initial reservoir pressure = h92'7 peig

P, = Préssure at 80-acre’ radius after sroducing time t
'Q = Flow rate = 330 BPD

A = Viscosity = O.T1 cp.

B .= Volume factor = 1.27 bbls./obl.

K | = Effective pemeability = 191 md.

h Thickness = 251 feet

"x‘ r¢soﬂce=0132

25.31 K

r = Radius of 80-acre circle = 105k feet

¢ = Porosity = 3.9% 5
So = 0i1 saturation = 65% 6
Ce = Effective compressibility = 32 x 10

ok (330)(0.7L)(1.27) Fu , 0.1 .1
Py - Py . {-rfgga-;%%g—(% 5y (- 232) . v 22)]

a ;-~‘:0;h39{g{(_‘0.‘36.32!)‘ - ;g(o_;ie,gg[! £

t 0.132 0.132 0.132 Py ~ Pp 0

Days: t By (- k3 ) "Y( ) psi r psig
10 O. 01320 -3.8 75 35 . k892
30 0.004h0 -4.8- -221 99 14828
60 -0.00220 -5.6 it 199 4728
90 70.00147 -6.0 -673 298 L629
365 f 'o.ooo36 -7.6 -2772 1220 3707

‘l‘lms, if an 80-acre interference test had been taken, & ‘pressure drop of
35, 99, 199, 298, and 1220 psi would be expected in the observation well
after; producing the producing well for 10, 30, 60, 90, and 365 days. 'These
substantiul drops in pressure at the extremity of an 80-scre drainage area
indicate ef’ficient drainage of the area.
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Area Considered: ‘One Section R : 61&05‘_Acres 4

S Kumber of Wells ‘Required:

~ 4o-Acre Spacing | 16 ;
80-Acre Spacing ,, 8 ;

@
ACR L

' Well Investment: ($226,000 Per Well
\o-Acre Spacing (16 x $226,000) $3,616,000
80-fcre Spacing (8 x $226,000) $1.,808,000

Savings by pevelopment on 80-Acre Spacing: $1,808,000
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L.

Fluid Characteristics

a. O11 Gravity
b. ‘Hater. Salinity - =
c. Original Formation Voluis Factor:
 d. Solubility
" e. - OAl Viscosity

£. Saturation -Pressure
Pressures and Temperatures

a. Original Reservoir pressure at
12,224 Feet

Pk

b. Reservo . Pemperature
¢. Buildup Analysis

Statietical Data

a. Discovery Well

b. Disg:ésgrexjy Date _ _ y
c. 011 production (to June 30, 1965
3. Gas Proguction (to June 30, 1965)
e. YVater Production

£. Number of Vells

Individual Well Problems

Reservolr Drive Mechanism

) .,Becmmeﬁdations

a. Rules
v. MER

of two wells.

= m e e

s e A

1
z,
Y
1
%
3
H
H
H
}
i

RESERVOTR DATA SHEET ,2
S'rATELINE—mmeGER POJL
Rock Propertiee |
a. Average Porosity 3.3
b. mrective_Permeapility 33.9 md to 191 md
c. Average Tnterstitial Water
Saturation 3%
gtructurel Features '
.8 Structure Map Submitted
b. AOil—Water»Contvact -9,000 Feet (Estimated)
c. Gas Cap Volume None
4. Average Pay Thickness 215 Feet '

[BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTE

o } OlL CO ~ Co
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May 3, 1965
18’1595 Barrels

9,98951401'"

Kone | =
Rone

Unknown

submitted

:n*-'""ﬁ"&;‘é‘L?“v"="“‘\"i"'~'lx":‘(‘“1??’Vle*~' A

330 BFD until Texss atacovery allovable
expires, Nevw Mexico 80-acre yardstick -
thereafter ‘

vt i R

Note: Porosity, wvater saturation, and pay thickness are welghted averages




Wells or locations not witfrin‘ 150 feet of centexr of 40 acre tract.

“$tandaxrd 011 Company of Texas

Continental Stats §1-B  Section §, T248, RISE

 Located 860 feet from north line and 1980 feet from east line,

- $eco Production Company

1ocated 660 feet from south line and 2213 feet from west line.

‘Seco Production Company

Crawford-State §2-1L Seetxon [ 9 ?‘as;
Located 1980 feet fro- mth une and

iﬂs ;.__,___ e R
890 feet fro- mt un-.
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5] . BEFORE ‘I'H.E o
;z': NEW MEXICO 01l CONSERVATION COMMISSION i
Z Santa Fe, New Mexico &'3
v July 28, 19¢5 -
g ' i
> Lol . B - 1
g . EXAMINER - wgiriig :
¥ g ‘ ~
I I R ERSPEEI
& z§x IN THE MATTER OF : )
& R CT )
8 3 Appli"c‘a’tlon of Standard oi: Company )

§ '; of Texas for special rules for the )
& 3 Staweyllne-Ell_enburger Pool, Lea )
5 3 County, New Mexico. ) ]
:—.g ¥ ')fCase'No.sEﬁ“_;ﬂ
{5 ) 1
2 3 ) ~'
s 9 )

§ s )
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: 3
v = BEFORE: ‘Daniel s, Nutter, Examiner -
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MR. NUTTER: We will call next Case 3278. e
MR. DURRETT: Application of standard Oil Company

of Texasvfor special rules for the Stateliﬁeiﬁllenbufber Pool,

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

| MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to --

.0, OX.1092
NK EAST

]
. o ,
€2 59 Lea County, New MexX1cOo.
= 38 ,
% i . ;
3; MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and FoX,
4
€uw L )
/§§ santa Fe, represen*mng the appllcant. We will have two
-3
S 28 5 :
z -% witnesses, the same two who appeared in case 3277. I ask that
z - H
v 3 '
5 g& | the record show these witnesses have been'SWOrn.
3 %7 :
§ %gf MR. NUTTER: The record will so show.
w e X
x a
g B
=]
g
s

MR. JENNfNGS: Would yehylike to have any other

dearnley-meier reporting service,

o X
: Lt
CF B L
E.go |'a earances at thlf time oY 1ater°
ey =0
- pinces. ;
z =2 MR. NUTTFR. Yes, we will call for aj pearances in i
o R - %
¥ g¢ i
s =2

3278.

MR. JENNINGS: I am James T. Jenhihgs, appearing o

behalf of Mr. John Crawford. "I would Iike to enter an

appearance for John F. Russell of Roswell on beha _of‘?_ v , w1
Leonard 0il Company.' Mr. Russell dldn t get not1¢e of the

hearing until lasé week and her 1nVo1Ved in a. tr1a1 in

Roswell and it is'no; possible for him to be here. Mr.

Leonard of Leonard Oil Company is here and might :possibly

oAV BT e i T e e YU

would want to make a statement. We willfhaveiOne,Witnessy

and you may wish to swear him at this tlme or'laier.

'MR. NUTTER: We wiil wait until the tlme that




ST - rhoe 3

r—

B glfﬂf LT - Mr. Crawford is going to testify, if gé does.
| \‘MR;'MALONE: Charles Malone of Atwood and Malone,
Roswell, for Marathon 0il Company.

| ‘MR, NUTTEﬁ: Any’cther>ap§earances? Would you
proceed, Mr. Kellahin?

'MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I would

like to offer, subject to any cross examination that may be

ting service, inc.

indicatea,ﬁtbe testimony and exhibits that were offered in

3 .

Case 3277.

' MR. NUTTER: Is there objection to the incorporation

.

-meier repor

by reference of the testimony and exhibits in Case 3277 .in

BEPOSITIONS, HEAR'NGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

the record of Case 3278?

{8L0G. ® P.0.BOX,1092 o PHONE 243-8691 o ALBUGUERGUE, NEW MEXICO

" 1213 FIRSY: NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294-  ALBUQUSRQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR, JENNiﬁéS: Tﬁeiehwould“be no ijeCtion othe#

dearnley

than to this letter that was introduced, and I don't think
 that would be proper testimony. It's not the order and I

: “thihk it'&as»a lgttér to Standard of Texas from --

MR. KELLAHIN: There it is.

MR. NUTTER: This particular letter may in all

probability be more adaptable to the second case than it is
to the first case. I have some extra copies if you want to
keep a coby'or two and introduce it in the next case,

MR. KELLAHIN: Do you object to this?

MR. JENNINGS: I think the best evidence would be

the cxdexr itself
; —
‘ 1
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- N__;' ~' , PAGE 4
Tl . KELLAﬁiﬁ:"EEE'Bféaf“ﬁagﬁ*fwfét»bggnfrgceivedm, ,,,,,,,,, i

f ? ; and, ofﬂcourse; if ﬁhe éommission desires we will submit a

: certified copy at that time. will you stipulate that such an f

? s order has been ehtered or are you going to put us to the f

ﬁ burdén of proving it? |

: ' MR. JENNINGS: Let me-look at your letter. I don't

' N

think ‘I could stipu}ate>that such an order has been entered

because it says here "A formal order will be forthcoming," and

it may be entéred based upén this letter. I don't think this

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENTS,  EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS.BLOG. ¢ P.0..BOK 1092 o PHONE'243-6691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
1213FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256.1294  ALBUQUERGUE, NEW"MEXICO

dearnley-meier reporting service, in

rea
;. is binding on what. the Commission . in Texas will do. I think \
;é it‘; jUSt what they-ﬁight do. £
:s 2 MR. NUTTER: The letter has been accepted as an )
. ¢ ; - ?
- ]5' ‘exhiibit in Case:No. 3277. I tRink it will be adopted-into .
? - - i thé record of this Case 3278 for what it is, it's a letter
" froin Mac Coker, Senior Examiner of the Railroad Commission
~advising that at a‘formal conferencezheld Jﬁly 21, 1965, the :
| Cohmissicn sAdpeed dertain rules, and that'an order regarding :
;; lki 'these rules will be fortthmiﬁg. So we'll accept it fof - i
5 whét it's worth, the letter dated July 22. ;
; MR. KELLAHIN: We will call o‘/ur‘k' first witness.
-f Mr. Cribb. | o ' s
é '». B, CRIBB {
i : i
- fg called as a wiEness,,having been previously duly sworn, was
;;; : é;ﬁ examined and testified as follows:
)+
| Y D e T .
. j -
R - | 8 : ' = e ‘ o
o i » | ‘0
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'pool did you find any indication that one well would not

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr, Cribb, you are the same Mr. Cribb who teséified

in-"Case 32772
A That's correct.'

0 You've heard the testimony offered by Mr. Ramey

in the same case, did you not?
I d4did.

y.3 Yes,

0 Did' you hear his statement‘th?ﬁghe assumed your

strucﬁure‘map was based on seismic work,:is that a!éorreéﬁ‘

stateméht?
A It was based on a“sﬁb§urface‘ﬂéﬁaiénd seismic

data.

Q Was the subsurface data availabie from the weiis
that have been drilled§ ‘

A That is correct.
Q 'Ana that was htilized as well as with the

information from seismic information by you?

A That is correct.
o In connection with your geological study of this

drain at least 80 acres?
A We did not.

0 Did you find any indication that one well would

I T e
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___'T ’

drain in ezxcess of 80 acres?

A We believe that this is possible, due to the wide-

spread nature of the reservoir and the type of permeability

'
;>

x

s and porosity we have.

f

0] ‘The type of permeability and pérosity in the
reservoir iszadaptéble to 80-acre spacinq, is that ydur

testimony?heie? . \ 5

o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: I believe that's all I have on

$T ¢ PHONE 256:1294

direct examination.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPERT YESTIMONY, DAILY COPY CONVENTIONS
"BOX1092 @ PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR, NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. cribb?

4R, JENNINGS: I would like to ask Mr. Cribb a

TR e N KA R

few questions.

dearnley-meier reporting Service,

1213 FIRST NATIONALBANK EA

SPECIALIZING IN:
1120 SIMMS BLDG. *: P.O

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead, Mr. Jennings.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS: :
0 Was it your testimony that it is possib1e7that one i
well will drain- 80 acres, Mr. Cribb? é

A Yes, it will drain 80 acres.
0 Willfit drain 160 acres?
A In all probability, in time.

0 Well, what is the time compared -- have you made

any study to determine the nature of the time 4as betwcen 46

acres, 80 acres and 160 acres?

K
2
w!
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A No,. sir,

0 Has any:Study been made by anyone in your

ofganizationvconcérﬁing that?

E NEW. MEXICO
E, NEW MEXICO

A I believe this wag brought out in Mr. Hull's

PHONE 243.6591 o ALBUQUERQU
ONE 256.1294 o ALBUQUERQU

P.O..BOX 1002, o
BANK EASY " o py

in a case“of thisikina; He is 3 geologist,’

1120 SIMMS BLDG- e
1213 FIRST NATIONAL

MR. JENNINGS. No further questions.

BY MR. NUTTER: SR

O pooyoy Xnow of other Ellenburger reservoirs in

I'm sorry.

I believe, 1 can't say for

acquired New Mexico, of course, and we

do not have Ellenburgeripools there €Xcept this one: actually

T, - e

-

R A
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I'm not qualified to answer your question.
0  as of now you don't know of -any Ellenburger

reservoirs that can drain 80 which have characteristics similar

8 to these?

5 T

x

z A That's correct.

z . - . -
ﬁ Q And primarily the testimony that you are offering

today is that you don' t see anythlng that w111 prevent 1t

from draining 80 acres?

‘PHONE 243.6491 o A‘LIUQUEROUE, NEW-MEXICO

DEPOSITIONS, HEXRINGS, STAYE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
o PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQU

“dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

E: - A That's éorrect
'§“> Q But also you don t know of anythlng that would ¢
33 :
3% | cause it to drain 80 acres? :
2 g A That's correct, :
3 gg MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Cribb? :
YU i om : ) «

MR. KELLAHIN: May T clarify? ' o :

 REDIRECT EXAMINATION R TR TR I

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q In response to the last question you stated that
you didn't know of anything that would permit one well to

drain 80 acres and you said "That is correct." 1In answering

that d1d you take 1nto con51deratlon the reserv01r
characterlstlcs of the rock?

A What I'm trying to say is that I thlnk that one

S AR Al s v

well wi 1 drain 80 acreq due to the reserv01r characterlstlcs,

the fractured nature, the widespread nature of the Ellenburger,

JRpPTA o8 ’ : T L e D e e &

-4
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% f the-peoresity -and permeahi\ity,as,foﬁhdAin tbeseth9,W¢}i$(
E ) i :' MR, NUTTER: Were any cores taken in either of the
é' . 2‘5 two wells that have been completed 50 far? |
’ 3;3 o A The Continental State. The porosity, perméability,

I believe, was obtained from these cores.

MR. NUTTER: I had understood Mr. Hull to say
that the/porosity was calculated from the soniec log and that
the peremability was also calculated, or were those measured

from cores?

« HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ©_ P.O. BOX 1092 o PHONE 243.6691 ¢ ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXIZO
. 1213 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK EAST © PHONE 236.12904 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

‘dearnley-meier reporting service, in

g MR. HULL: The porosities that we entered into the
g, record were calculated from the soﬁic log after we had
f compafed the sonic log in the Continental ététe to the core
g _
'g data in the Continental State. We did not core the entire
- iEllenburgér interval; it“happenS'that:ther?oréd:ihterél‘has
a higher porosity than some of the'remainder.
;: ;3 MR. NUTTER: So this is?your cdlculéted porosity
L;f; } f;; el and perméabilit§ for the entire'se¢tion?;“ é
e s | MR. HULL: That's right. ‘ :

MR, NUTTER: All of which was not cored?
A The porosity was for the entire section. The

permeability was calculated from pressure buildip curves

anAd te Fay +ho intarval of the Prés:mii’é.vbiri‘ldhh test.. We

izl Lo e xS -

don't have any logs that will allow us to extrapolate

EE:’”? R permeability from the measured information.
: cod _
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Standard 0il Company of Texas in Case 3278, are you not?

Cribbh? He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. KELLAHIN: I'll call my next witness. Mr. Hull.

-

PAUL_HULL
called as a witness, having been previously"duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q  Will you state your name, please?

i)

A Paul Hull.

Q Are_you the same Mr. Hull who testiffed in éase 327177
~ !

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Hull, in connection with Case 3277 you éfferedw

evidence in regards to the characteristics of the reservoir,

" Do you have some additional data at this time to offer ithe

ComMiSsion? :
A Yes, sir, I do. We have'severalVdéta,>piéééé‘df

data information that we have stapled together. We woﬁld
like to offer each sheet as a separate exhibit.

0 Mr. Hull, you are familiar with the applicaﬁion of

A R e iy,

L P N SR e

AT Gt (o B i LR

A Yes, sir.
0 Will you state briefly what Standard proposés in
‘,!;, - ° . -
. : .
o _;- +
) & e :"‘“k,. ’
.-
S
P . M
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this application?

A Yes, sir. Standard would propose the adoption of
t .

* “¥iTes for the proposed StatelineZEllenbifger field which would '

provide for unitS‘oﬁ‘Boyacreé, more or less, consisting of
two contiguous éuaiﬁer—quarter sectidns of a single
goVernméntal‘qﬁaftéﬁ section; and we wouild propose that the
wells be located Wiéhin 150 feet of the center of either
quarter-quarter sédéion} and, of course, that for’goodfcause

shown the Cil Conservation Commission could grant an exception

to these locations or to non-standard units of less than 80
acres, or where the unorthodox size or shape of the tract is
due to a variation in the 1légal subdivision; and we would

propose that‘after tiis period that we discussed in the

3

previens Hearisg whcie we Kecormended that the New Mexico wells
have an allowable‘ofi330 barf?ls, that after that period they
revert to the?80—acr§.prprrEiénal*factér of 7.75; and we
would recommend tﬁatjany non*;tandard unit Qould'gave an

allowable in the_#ém@ propbrt;On as his acreage bears to 80

acres.
(Whereupon, Standard's
Exhibit No. 1 in:Case 3278
was marked for identification.)
0 Now, réfe?riﬁg to what has been marked as Exhibit

No. 1 in Case 3278, would you discuss that information on that

exhibit?
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A All right. This is data that has been taken from
one or the other of the two cori>leted wells in the pool, or in

some cases it represents the average data where averages are

>xapplicable. I-would like to highlight a few of these, the

first oﬁe'being average porosity, 3.3%, as I mentionzd in the
previous hearing. This represents information that was
compiled from the sonic log.’

In the Southland Royalty well the average porosity was

' 2.4% and in the Continental State Well, 3.9%. In the cored . ..

interval in the Stateline well, which weé cored 91 feet and
recoveredi§0, the average porosity I believe was 5.2%, but the
sonic'iég'indicated this to be the bettér'portioh‘of*the

section. The effective permeability, as I testifisd in the

 previous hearing, was calculated from the pressure buildup

test in the two wells, being 33;9'in the Southland Royalty

well and 191 millidarcies in the Continental State well.
An oil-water contact has not been definitely‘established

in this field. Weé are using for the purposes of our

‘calculations where this type of information is required, an

oil-water contact at a subsea of 9,000 feet. This is based
on the fact that our Southlarnd Royalty well is completed with

its bottom pressure at 8944 and drill stem test 13 in the

—~
=

- sams well recoverdd some fieavily salt water cut mud on drill

stem test, the hottom of which was at 9109, I believe; so

e et

i by A e R e e e R S
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- _this would indicate an oil-water contact somewhere in between.
There's a, in the Southland Royalty weil, at any rate, ‘ 2

there is a rather thick, tight portion of the reservoir

o between those two depths, so it would be a little different.

|
i

The logs just do not help in pinning it down any closer. The
average;pay.thickness,from the top of the Ellenburger tb a
minus 9,000 feet is 215 feet, this being—l78 in the Southland

Royalty, 251 in the Continental State.

A fluid study has been made by Core Laboratories, {
which has provided us with several of the characteristics -
bf'fhe:oil, the satﬁratioh:pressure being;ndtéwofthy at : E

DEPOSITIONS, kEAlINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT YESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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dearnley-meier reporting service,

ff ‘15555 péig, As pointed out in-the previous hearing, the .
é: jOfiQiﬁéljreservoir Pressﬁfé‘ét 12:224fféét'Was”4%993j§§ig- é
e ‘The resérvoir drive mechanism at this time early in the life i
jbf the field iS; of course, uﬁknOWﬁ:A Based on EheVOtﬁef é
Ellenburger fields I think it's ‘zeasonable to assume that the

‘StateLine Pool will have at least a partial water drive.

(Whereupon, Standard’'s Exhibit
No. 2 in'Case 3278 was marked
for identification.)

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
.| No, 2; would you discuss that exhibit?

A A1l right. Our Exhibit No. 2 is a cémparison of
the cost of &gveloping a 640-acre section in the Stateline-

Ellenburger Pool on 40-acre spacing versus 80-acre spacing.

P o

R e -
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points which you

Okbviously ﬁhié Qéﬁid réqﬁifé'16'we11§*ccmpared £o‘8, and at a
well investment ¢f $226,000 per welléthiS‘wodid-require the
expénditufe of $3,616,000 to developgon 40-acre spacing against
$1,808,000 to develop it on 80-acre épacing. This, of codrse}
would indicate:tien a savings of $i,?08,000.

'Q  What's your weil éost fig%fe based on?

A This is based on theboét&ﬁ our two wells that have

- been coﬁpleted,jand these are . the nﬁmberS'that we are

4

submitting on our AFE‘s‘to drill.
0 Those are actual well cb;ts then?
‘>An iYés,f 5
(Wh;reupén, Stapdard‘srgxhibit
No. 3 in Case No. 3278 was

mérked for identification.)

0 Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

L | e E |
"No. 3, would youn please state_what?that exhibit shows?

A Yes, sir, this is”é‘Eypical pressure buildup curve

i

using the Horner method. It was piepafed to determine

tranSmiSSibilitymor‘permeability fb be used in helping us

¥

_determine whether or not a well would drain 80 acrés. This 1is

a SIightly unusual curve. I woulén't say unusual, but it
isn't a simplé curve.
The three data points to the far right indicate the

; i ;‘
formation damage around the well bore. The next four data

see £all in a straight line. represent the

PRl I
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PR ¢ permeability of the, or the contribution of the fracture
; 2 ’
§ system in the Ellenburger. Then the remaining points up to
- ¥ 4 . - .
. 8 , : ' : ‘
X the first one at 4927 reflect the contribution of the matrix
o
v
T oy [o] . e . .
g:i éé g ES porosity, which ' 'is not only appreciably lower than the‘
SR e - S I SUPE & TIPS i
- _ & 3 permeability of the fractures, but is probably not unifoyrm. :
¢ a> & 4% - .
Lt [ T E Cw ) R i . : ) R .
= E 33 You'll notice that that part of the curve is, in fact, a
= = & 2% ‘ - |
P Q2 w29 [ o . ) s
Pl em g :g curve rather than a straight line. As far as drainage is
- S £ concerned, the fractures are the controlling factor and you
. el ——— s o . :
f o W w2 . )
. = §~,§§' can see that the slope of that portion of the curve is
' ' s < ..g : - P . ’ - - :
" 48+ | nine psi per cycla.. This gives us a transmissibility then o
s E; 8 of | of 8400 millidarcy feet. :
- : ?'; TR e qati . . Sogen et
;:i EE?,:E,égga This pressure buildup test was run over an interval of ;
L :5“51" - ' . s : ’ R S
H z oz ] . D R . S i
-3#; E; 3 B 44 feet and if we assume that that was the only portion of :
1 e B ogs L | :
sg“‘ = s =2 the reservoir contributing to this, it would provide %
g - | permeability of 191 millidarcies, an effective permeability of 3
o 191. We will.not quibble with the fact that probably more
gég section than this was actually contributing, which, of course,: ?
P } : :
}“ would reduce the permeability proportionately, but the :
'éj : important item here is the transmissibility of 8400 millidarcy -
: feet, which is ‘quite high, and would lead one to very readily :
? assume that this well will in fact drain 80 acres.
; 0 Will it drain in excess of 80 acres?
E A Yes, sir, it would.
; 0] Then do you recommend that this pool be developed
oo e - .
4 5 R g -
. -
%




NTCTIE P

on the basis of 80-acre spacing?-

2
2 ~
g A Yes, sir, I do.
5 Q You have discussed the economics from the
|4
o . - .
- - e operator’s point of view, What advantages are there to the
c—mo' g gg P N
S g ;E Comm1551on in plac1ng thls pool on 80 acre spac1ng°
- - m-z e L e i ‘—‘4»-_-—____‘;
23 4 3% A Well, from the CommlsSLOn standp01nt drllllng ‘this
= g 53 A
oy gé well on 80-acre spacing would prevent the«drillinq of
> ¢ i3
=0 - % gjﬂ - unnecessary wells, which in turn would, of course, prevent
== T 3z ‘
gt g ‘§§ economic waste. 1In addition, the money saved by driliing on
[ en] z o5 .
2. & T2 . . !
@ & «F | 80 acres would release this drilling money for exploratory
N X o : - N LT
. z 2, . o ) ) o R . ' R
_§§ g §3 " drilling and would provide the opportunity for the discovery
S § of -
: %5 °.*::j Of new reserves, which in turn would prevent the waste of oil
r— 2 «gi ‘resources that we haven't yet found, but which we perhaps
[~ ] < a = . . N .
= B oge could find with this money.

Q In the event this pcol were developed on 40-acre
spacing,‘in your opinidn‘wbuiﬁ that result in the p:oduétion
of 6ii’that would not be produced on Bu-acre sp
A No, sir, not in 51gn1f1cant quantity. ‘ We feel
that this field in all likelihood will prove to be water
| arive and the 80-acre wellsApropefly chated could recover the
same oil as 40-~acre wells.

Q Have you made any interference tests?

(wnereupon, Standard's Dxhibit
No. 4 in Case 3278 was
marked for identification.)

A No, sir, these weils arc tSs far apart for the

short period of production to permit an interference test to

P
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be fun. We have made a theoretical calculation that provides
a suggestion of what an interference test would indicate if

one could be run. This theoretical calculation is based on a

| paper by Dr. Guerrero, University of Tilsa, who in turn bascd

his paper on the work of Hornef, and Herr Van Aderdean; and we
feel it has a sound petroleum engineering basis.

The situation. that we set up here in this theoretical
determination is that of an 80?acre'finite reservoi¥
surroUnding>the Continentai State well. 1In oﬁher words, we
assumé here that no fluid wil; cross this Sqfadre boundary and
we makKe ﬁﬁé further assumption, of course, since this is a

finite bbupd;ny‘a water dri?e’would be of no influence. }This

isfstrictly from solution gas. This does not detract from

,the vaiidity of this theoretical calcdulation, however, because

VFhe'purpose of this is to see whether or not the matrix
_characteristics of the rocé and the initial ppésgure of the
reservoir are such that the well would drain the 80 acres.
Goiﬁg oh down to the data at the bottom where we have
timevih days running from ten days to three hundred éixty*five;
~and over on the right-hand side we have Pj — P in psi and
 §¥H§§i§:is<£ge‘p£e§sﬁré-d£;§’£héf %éuid be feflected by an
‘observation weil‘located on the 80-acre boundary, and the
P,, of course, would be the pressure recorded in that well.

You can see that in 365 days this well would reflect a

A
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pressure drop of 1220 pounds at the 80-acre boundary, andf@e

tbelievefthis to be a deflnite indication, theoretical proof

that'ohé<well will easily drain in excess of 80 acres.

2
o
z
3
o
S
5
v : B
N , . i o RPN Looab
es X §8 Q As a matter of fact, 1in this partlcular pool would
sz L ERC : :
. 2 ~{§ you anticipate this rauch of a pressure drop?
s E w3 - : . e : N
> B 2w ‘ , . Cpere
"= E 38 A No, we would not, because this is not a finite
FO—. = S u B . ;
v % :§ g80-acre pool and we believe that water drive will play a :
| P : - - ) :
= % 3 o . ~
= §'~E§ major part here. ) E
— g %% : . : ' e ‘: :
= I8y Q In your opinion would the formula approved by - =
4 £+ | Mr. Guerrero be --
— 5 5 :
a = g3 ; . {
‘gg 8 g% ‘A Yes, sir. § :
a *= o : :
a3 o . i . N < "
> Z ‘gé -Q -~ for the purpose of determining draining radius?
= : ig A Right.
- o e v e
o S g° i S . :
= v == ] And it is uséd by petroleum engineers for that
purpo b?
A Yes.
Q - Have you‘pféﬁaféd some proposed rules fnr fho,y R
peratlon of this pool?
‘A We have, and these have been submitted as our

Exhiﬁ{t~No. 5.

(Whereupon, Standard's Exhlbxt
No. 5 in Case 3278 was !
‘marked for 1dent1f1catlon )

?Q Are there any of these rules you would like td- ’ s

dlscuss in partxcular’

"
>
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SO ‘ A The rules, I believe, are rather typical of a
good‘numbef éf thg 80—écre spaced pools in New Mexico, We
examined ‘the rules of some 60 pools in New Mexico with 80-acre
spacing and‘there is nothing in these that is inconsistent

with a goodly number of those pools.

o |
rvice. ing
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Q Tﬂié would call for well locations on either 40 of

3
e

3

the ‘80 acres, is this correct?

,...t_
"y

A Yes, sir.

B |
ting

Q Is there any particular advantage to this in a

e

pool of ﬁhis type? £

by 4
-Meier repor

A Yes; sir, there are several advantages. From a

-
LW

strictly engineering viewpoint, if this podl does prove -to

S

dearniey

be‘wéfé}?driVé} as:@érhaVé1éVery\réaan‘to<béﬁié6eﬁtﬁat“it*Wiii}§~v
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Tk

then it will be most efficiently drained by having the wells

-
@ o

located at thefhigheSt'structural position. We'believe that

eaéh;Gpeihtb%'éﬁduia'h§ve‘the bpportuhity’to:locate'his‘wglis ,

i

at what he beIieves to be his best structural position. 1In

X

addition to this I'm sure tHat every operator has ‘their

PN

own geologic picture of this field and we believe that they

should be allowed to drill what they feel to be the best

3

location from that standpoint.

oy
sibiro By

i

Q0 Well, would a spacing pattern with flexible well

e —
e

locat;oné pfbvide for adequate drainage of this pool? g

i

N A 'Yes, ’sir‘:. ' B ""

-
Aniin e

i

B S

g
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,\;‘ . il R
Py E ‘ . ; — ]
. %% i Q Would it impair correlative rights to permit this
[ ]
z -, E § l‘ ‘ ) . - - -
I § _type~of location?
t-‘ e -' A No, sir.
IREAS - : o
4 ¢S,,§‘.%O i 0 Would any of the wells be offset by more wells
el ] ERv) Lo
= - ia ¥ » .
; : 8 &z “‘than would be a noxmal gituation? )
4 dﬁ;,gi,ﬁé kR . - F r—
»§‘ - §§ A 'f‘f{ei‘e "r:‘é‘r't:’a’inly"cé‘uld ‘re“sult, this could result in
Yiow ":": 98E Lol : ]
ds W SF i
Tl em 8 “2 | a case where a Spe01flc well mlght be offset by more wells
[ERFe S & *Z :
i me EFoge Ll ‘ e ‘
kﬂﬂg} = % %g‘ Etha‘n on a fixed pattern, but if that well is 1ocate“ on a ;
B % B sn TR B 5 E
: b T v wﬁ :
PR = z §§ falrly large lease there will undoubtedly" ‘be other portlons :
s I T v S - I 1
[ <3 - (3 i -
o8 M :
! "fJ o g e ¥of that lease that enjoys a comparable benefit. :
i B = £ 2
‘as 8 ¥ | . Q 1f 1t is a small lease would the offset well o} _
= o= -
ié? Z Zég; ;?ituation result regardless of thé spacing? e
3;gv5§:§§f A A Yesy sir,
= % == Q Are there any wells to which 80 acres cannot be
‘dedicated in this pool?
wy T ;; A ‘Phere are a few leases of less than 80 acres but
IS B S R ST | 5 SO - z : , :
g v o N ' : T P g ) TR i
) HE there appears “to be no reason Why they could not beip°01ed
." r“! i R
- igeither with each other or with a portlon of a large lease to
i . form an 80-acre unit. ;
P e L
? ~ Q Do you recommend one hundred percent acreage . 2
AN F
FRS S b v 3
' ; nh allocatlon? 5
A Yes, sir, we do. : ; N
5 ¥ Q What do you recommend as to the surface casing? :
i‘;f A We would, although we do not have a surface casing 3
] o ; ‘
S
: ! 2
cod - C L, .
- . j - ; . i -’t Ok 0;1" ) w
. E IR -
: : ‘l* -




2 rule in our rules here, apparently through an oversight, we
o
g would recommend 4“0 feet of surface casing or -- excuse me,
o
AV
13 we would recommerd 1400 feet of surface casing or 450 feet
<
> [o] :
2 §3 with a mu1t1 stage tool Set and cemented at. 1400 _foa T
¥ axlo e '
X
¢ %' Q ‘Would that adeaua ely protect he other horlzons°
5 wE
= L gs
= E 353 A That would adequately protect all the known water
a5 & 3%
SL') “ ;0
= .? zones and would be comparable to the rule in Texas.
= & §: T
£§§ s 35 Q Tnere was a hearing on this sane pool in Texas’ E
= § 3k
=2 & Iy A Yes, 3
g I »
— g -3 Did you appear at that héaring? L -
5 o . e :
E; ~§- A Yes,
4

Q Have you been adviseg as- to whether any order has : ;

dearnlgy

SPECIALIZING 1N,

,§§: ‘been entereq or will be entered on t:hat'> f
== A I have been advised by a letter which was ?

1ntroduced in the prevrous hearlng that at a formal conference

held on July 21, 1965 the Comm1551on adopted the following

temporary rules for elghteen months for the subject fleld

Q Does that 1nc1ude 80-acre spac1ng?

¥
3

A

Q
A"
from those

rules are di

+x®

tChuLu the pool asg a whole,

Yes, sir, it does

Does it 1nc1ude flexible well locatlons°

The Texas rules for spa01ng are somewhat ¢ifferent
the spac1ng

1n New te21co In Texas the rules,

1lrected toward the individual lease rather than

so that the wording of the Texas

-
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rule wiil have the effect of requiring that no well be located
nearer than 660 feet to a lease line and no nearer%Ehan“1700

Y ~

feet to another well on the same lease.
. Q Well, as beﬁween leases theri, would that provide
‘a flexible wellrlocatibn pattern? |
A Yes, sif.;_ ' il ;
Q‘ And a flexible well location pattern iérﬁhat you
are recommending inrﬁew Mexico? | -

i

foe ) B

r?aun’rvbi‘ris,. o

whiéh1are on 80-acref$pacing? ;
A Yésjfsir,fgust-tO»the south of thé Stétéliﬁe{fieidv

in_Téxas, and I beliéve it may also be>a Stateliée;fiéld, I

mean being in both Texas and New Mexico, is the Dollarhide

- field which was devéiobedf6n 40~a¢ré‘s§acing. Sﬁbsequent to

that development thé. East Daila££i5é'Eiéi&’Géé“aiééavéféa o
and is at a depth céﬁparable to the Stateline fi%id,‘and it
ﬁas.deVeloped on an 8Q-$Ere s§aciﬁg; and I ihiné we ¢an
presume sinCérmanyisf the same operafors 0peraté in both
fields éhey base tﬁéir_deéision to develop on‘Sé acres on the
‘basis of their expéﬁience in the Doilérhide fieid.
0] bo you think fhat the two reserVOirséére comparable?

A Yes, sir, Bast Dollarhide and Stateline.

0 Are the reservoir characteristics similar?

- dndes e
NPT

N A -

-

K -
.
.
E

[
E -
>
®
>

T
2
i
i
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any A Quite similar.
.; g - "‘v' » ]
Q Do you know anything of the rock characteristics

of the'Dollarhide?

A It is typical Ellenburger, which has very uniform .

characteristics over guite wide areas. I have not examined the
Iithology in these individual wells. I know of no reason

why it would be expected to be different.

ing service, inc.
DEPOSITIONS. HEARINGS, STAVE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COBY, CONVENTIONS

i 1120 SIMMS BLDG. P.0.,BOX 1002 "' PHONE 243:4497 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW: MEXIZO -

o
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P
X
4
z.
-
g
2
[}
2
2
L] R . .
. g 0 Are you recommending the proposed rules on a
— 2 :
< . o AT
e z permanent basis?
an g - :
o 2 A No, sir. We recommend that these rules be adopted
g; gf “on ‘a temporary basis for a period of some eighteen months = |~
[} R ‘2 ' : " ‘ .
o> % ¢& | comparable to the Texas Rules, at which time we would
= I ;2 ~ ~ : -
= 3 % anticipate a hearing to consider permanent rules.
a8 e
e — S o -

0 Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared by you or
under your supervision? -

A They were prepared under my supervision.

UF fwd G L

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer

(i

in evidence Exhibits 1 through 5 inclusive.

W

MR, NUTTER: Standard's Exhibits 1 through 5 will

L.

be admitted in evidence.

fooed

(Whereupon, -Standard's Exhibits
1 through 5 were offered and
admitted in evidence.

Q Do yoﬁ have anything further to offer at this:timé,

Mr. Hull?
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s - s o
A  Yes, sir. We would like to--

(Whereupcn, Standard's Exhibit
No. 6 in Case 3278 was
—idontificat

SR . S S | ]
marked for—-identificati

Q Ndw; referring to what’has"béeﬁ‘maéié&fgénﬁ¥ﬁibit
No.b6, what dé’you‘propose to show by that exhibit?

A First I would like to say that this exhibit was

not prepared under my supervision; This exhibit‘was;rin

fact, prepared prior to our Texas heariné, although I.was not-

aware of ‘it at that time. I would 11Re‘£o —::wéll, first

the exhibit indicates our proposed rig moves for the development

of»the Stateline Pool in New Mexico, the Stateline field in
Texas. This was prepared primarily so' that our management
could Qudget4the monies that would be required for this.

I‘think that evefy6ne will recognize that these rig

ﬁoVes”coaiafbe‘dhénged éfter‘thé driiiiﬁg’of each and every -
well; certainly our logations will be dictated by any new
geological information that is fufniShéﬁ by the wells as they
ére drilléd. I believe it does show two or_three éhings, one
is that in general Standard believes in'spacing their wells
rather widely where there is no reasom wny an Off patiecin
location should be drilled. On the other hand we certainly
would want to reserve, we would like to have the right under

the rules to locate our wells where we believe they will most

efficiently drain this reservoir and prevent the occurrence

s s g RN R
v e
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»

e of waste.
-
¥

Q0 Is this a firm commitment on Stahdé;d's part that

S |

these wells will be drilled in that order and at those

g

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

lodations?

i
@ i
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Q Tt is subject to changes?:

ij

[ Se—

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
in evidence Exhibit No., 6.

MR. NUTTER: Standard's Exhibit No. 6 will be

ﬁéémltted A EVAASAGE T e e L A

z {(Whereupon, Standard's
2 Exhibit No. 6 was offered and
2 ~ ‘admitteéd in evidence.)
2 : T
5 y MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.on direct

examination.

; MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Hull?

MR. JENNINGS: I would 1ike to @k a few quostions.
MR, NUTTER: - Mr. Jennings.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:

Q I belleve you ]ust stated Mr Hull that it was

Standard s pollcy to establish w1de spa01n§?

MR A Yes, sir,
B o e ; .
o - Sy G What Aictated vour policy in locating the well
: . i ‘ St
e
-
i N
P 5 ) Ak T v
> * % -
"k N




;g:~; located;in the Northeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter of

f k Section 52 B

é j . A Well, I am ordinarily not included in the group

%E ‘f? that l?cates these locations. ‘HoweVér, it would be my opinion
L%g :? that'tﬁis well;was located here because this was only the

third well to be, well, only two wells had been compléted in
‘the field and we were interested in drilling as close to a

“direct line as we;cohld*getibetween’those two wells,

PHONE 236-1294 o ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO

2 Do’ you feel that based upon the two wells that you

B

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.
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1
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!

—————— . ihavemémbleuengineerihg data for the decision for 80-acre

spacing? : = ’ N
' 5A» ‘We feel that we have ample data for recommending

temporary 80-acre spacing.
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Q When was it first determined by you that this field

couiﬁ be deVeloped‘on an 80-acre §pacing bésis?

;Ax:._ﬁffér we had run aubuildup, pressure buildup test

e A

on dur Southland Royalty No, 1.
Q  When was that run?

A May 5th to 8th, 1965,;sometime subseqUent to that.

_That's when the test, the actual test was run. These data

were calculated during the latter part of the week prior to

‘Juﬁe 19th when we presented this buildup curve on the

i .Lu,lemg?w‘w

 Southland Royalty well at the hearing in Texas, so I would

e

ot ’ say, oh, Between July 15 ‘and 17.

-
3
1
f ) e B - ~a N
7% By b
“H : N > N
4 . = B : “
ey N -
3 K 1 o3
CH ’ - .
i . " 3 B S e N
i . EY
- ’ -
i .
Ta R
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Q (By Mr. Jennings) Mr. Hull, I believe that it is

.
i
P {
s
Pis 3 27
é?”i 2 Q When wés this location made, do you know, that
T 3 i ‘ -
s [ = !
4 % we've talked about?
o - ;
if? ) o ‘ i
E g A No, sir, one of our other people here may know that.
- : g ~ :' :
g; <> 5 &9 Q Do youlknow when the location was made that is :
g . Y - . -
- g {E located, oh, roughly in the Northeast Quarter, Northeast- :
in - f g > :
W & & ogi o 2 A A :
‘== § §g | Quarter of Section 9? 1It's not that, but it's Northeast :
s b 2% ; " 1 ' e
' E a2 - <8 “ . . - 3 . J . s N :‘
A S :i Quarter of the Northwest ‘Quarter of Section 9. ¢
fm w0 & g ' : :
= f e A Section 9?
T s wg A e et
[ waen ] g gf‘ . Pl foa 2 i
T o= & % Q Yes, sir, this location here. %
fed = % %2 | i 3 g :
% 8 MR, CRIBB:  This location hasn't been staked. #
e 1 St D S ket g
i RSN SoREs R A B T =
» ‘Eg § 9% That is a possible location. i
o ' ° * 2 ' :
- g8 MR. JENNINGS: Yes.
—_— 53
a> g2
e — .':’S_
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g
R 1Y TP o TN BT i
T I s your testimony that one well will efficiently drain'80 acres.
S ,.,?‘_ - . ' [ ST L _.:_.; SR A [ .
* Will it drain 160! acres?
A We:did,not make that calculation. My opinion,
based on the datal that we did calculate, and on Ellenburger

reservoirs in general, is that it would,

Q Well, would your cost be reduced proportiocnately :
é} in accordance with Exhibit 2 and halved again if this was
; developed on l60-acre spacing? :
i i .
; . . Sy . B .. . : . . :
H . PR . i : >
3 A The drilling cost would be halved, yes, sir. :
E] H )
: i {
: 4 ! ; - + 4
- ¥ 0 Are there other costs to be considered that you
H ]
- 51‘ . ' s . E : ) :
i didn't mention in the cost of development there?
: - ?
: 18 5
(b
. kéti :
. N
Tt - %
= : B g f
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g;r g A Weil; the well battery cost would be mOre or less tha,
i \:. ?: . - - o - )
: ; 2 same regardless of what spacing we used; théfoperatlng costs
‘,.gxﬁ E of course, would be higher on the smaller spacing.- Thezgugge
: ‘: > O S
y }E > 2 Eg some othe’r factors to be Con81dered “but’ the drilli‘ﬁq costs
- <= 3 E ~ :
S E — % B¥ ' Y : :
_ | L3 %é are the bulk of the expenditures.
AR . a> & 5 : » _
'i{i o ¢ géw ‘ . , . [ — -
3 = £ 3¢ Q Well, why would it not pe feasible then to develop
b — % 2% - : T N
B o T 38
L G T § this on 160—acre spacing?
£ “t_-_;a : o e .
$1: s-— o 3% A TO’be rather candid, we didn't think we could get ;
v e eSS P L o !
- = = £% 160 acre spacmg. R I : 5
: & a> 3 ] % i . - =
4 bl = N.i &
: e ;g'“§:, Q The same economics would apply° :
im e £ g3 o
i ‘@ ¢ of ‘A IY:? < 3
=2 § % es, sir. i
o .o : &
:.gz = E éé Q Was it your testimony, Mr. Hull, that you do not :
L - S i -
4% = i ik _
R FOO 4%2 feel that thls would in any way 1mpa1r‘corre1ative rights of.
SR B — B S .
1 - ‘ any of the other lease owners in the pool by alleowin thls
g : ,
%*3, 80—acre spa01ng and allow1ng the operator to select a
Lii locatlon under your proposed rule?
’b§ ‘ : - A ESsentlally that was my testimony, yes;k ’ éu
I - Ve
ok E S : . E 3
: Q0 = Would you refer to Exhibit 67
f.gﬁ‘ A Yes, sir.

0 And referring to Section 4 in'particﬁiéf“fo what 1 -
has been;méiked the John Crawford lease, 1117747 -~
‘A Yes, sir..

Qo  ~—- would you state how many possible‘offset

locations there could be to that lease under your proposed

W




{ptefaaily EndTwe have ralavéd this:information-to Mr.-

e 3

Créﬁférd; that if ‘80-acre units are adopted in this field we

z P
‘dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

-

will not Arill two offsetting locations in the Northeast

e
T
o s

Quarter of Section 9.

PAGE 29

, ,
- g rules?.

é A Ten, including the diagonals. ‘
3 8
. § P 0 'In making your calculation, did you take into
i 3 isg consideration the 40 acres that Mr. Crawford has in Section 52
5:*‘ » ‘:,i; . i . : . ‘- P

z &3 ) ,
- z Iz -~ A Yes, sir.

0 = 8w ) ; . L ' : I - R
) E ‘3¢ Q@ Is it possible that that will happen? ‘ R D
P £ 22 ' ,
43 P EERE - ‘

] ;2 {.‘g A No, sir.
4 P 3 : .
o 2 4 Q  Why? ;
% ] P s %
' 8 ] ; SR . , . ' .
= H A - Because our management has already stated
& g -5 ol L v ”
B]
=
]
(o]
-
a
L Z
[*]
z
i
<
°
w8

Y

%
1213 FIRST-NATIONAL BANK EAST.

Q _ Then that would reduce the possibility to nine?

Bk

A Yes, sir.

0 If there are nine offsetting wells drilled up

.k

agéinst Mr; crawford's 280-acre tract, do you feel that‘WOulaf

{3

impair his correlative rights?
A ‘No more than any isolated tract. It alwéys has

morc offsefting wells around it than it is able to drill

jtself, if you count the diagonal offsets.

0 How many diagonal offsets is that, counting just
one?
A Two. 1It's counting one in the Northeast Quarter
B P PR I e T ol I
* Ee :.«d“‘f‘
-




"
: -l T
| : ; ' _
- 2 of Section 8 and one over in the Southwest Quarter of Section
: 5 A , , ' :
z 15 in Texas, and also -- no, the Leonard offset is a direct
e 2 .
R § offset.
) > o] S - i o
’-? < ‘: . Z . g - N I, T oo i T - . . T “ ‘ T ""1 ] 3 ) :
e a @g Q  Wouldn't there be two pcssibilities in the North Half
> > .
T § &% o L - : | !
~ as § ;; in the Northeast Quarter of Section 8, a direct and a diacgonal? ‘
e> £ 8y ,
) T = 53 6‘ M \ 0’ » » - .
o & §§ A Well, now, wait a minute. We were talking about
D) b 5 g I R - ;
(w2 ] H4 = § ; 3 . . i
£ °% .| John Crawford's L-shaped lease I though. Are we throwing this = -
fawY s} w G . . ] i
== 2 33 o . . : : .
S % as othex 40 acres in there? :
= & % , :
= I %3 Q . Yes, sir. :
faaenl * o~ & : B . ;
— £ %;— A  We throw the other 40 acres in there, yes, sir. :
-~ - e = i
e 8 .x ) : = . :
E; § 23 there could be another diagonal and obviously another direct,
a8 , 82 | if that well is drilled only on 40’acres; but I would assume
= E : z . LT . ) )
o EE B . ) ; -
§§ 2 3: | that if 80 acres are adopted, that that 40-acre tract would
- i &8 o e e ‘ :
be unitized with the 40-acre tract to thé west so that there 4
coculdn't be an offset there. + - o e
) . o EER . ‘ z
© - Your well, which is not numbered, but which is

3 L

"

located in the Northeast Quarter, Southeast Quarter of Section

i3

» 5 is off pattern?

.
-

ﬁ A Yes, sir,

‘g Q By the same token -~ ?
- : s

A Wait a minute, it's off pattern, assuming that we

PR
"AN«"

‘have fixed locations.

E . !y Q That's right. - ce . : - Fe e
T e - - - B
=i Pax -
e - & "ﬁ-‘.ﬁ N - p f \ -
S R A It is not off pattern under our proposed rules.
; i ot ' :
Fog 3
e
i -
e
s ! - - - Et 1 :
‘ T ) ’ st v - y
: ‘ . ’ -
A - ' > * '
o . -
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Q But if there was a fixed location such as they ]

have proposed. in Texas, your well would then be off pattern?
A f;Not under the Texas rules.

0  ‘Why?

-

A ‘Because the Texas rules require that the well be no
closer thaﬁ"660 feet from the lease line and no closer than
1700 feet to another well on the same lease, and that one

is not cloSer‘than 1700 feet to anothér well on the séme jease,

0  Isn't all the lease on Section

cr
2
o

~'saﬁerleasé?h

A This might bé the subject of séme’legél
'discdSSiO§{'but'éngiﬁeéring wise we cthide:‘that we have two
80-acre tfacts'on there and Continental has SOmé 6t£ér
acreage. Any other interpretation I think would put

Standard énd Continental at each other's throats, which maybe

e s £
O R SRS I W ST

thi éoeSh't_§fédiﬁ&ef&ﬁét;WBﬁi§"§£obab1y-Ea;ptn;~,'i;f;,;4,,
0 But basically it is the same state lease?.
A - Yes, sir, “ |
MR. NUTTER: Even assuming it's the same ‘lease?
Is it more than 1700 feet from the other well on that lease?
A Yes, sir. ..
Q (By Mr. Jenhings) To clarify thét, it's more
than 170bvfeet from the No. 1 well but the well that would be
drilled’és an offset to the Crawford‘aéreage would be less than

feet from it. It would be 1330 feet from the proper location

1700 -
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f

there,

MR. NUTTER: From a well in the South Half of the
Northeast Quarter, is that right?

MR, JENNINGS: That's_right, Southeast, MNortheast
Quarter, |

ﬁR; KELLAHIN: That's-.on the assumption this ié
ybne basic lease. There's been an assignment made of the

lease. It is not the same basic lease even though it may have

_come out of the same lease.

o Has there been an assignment of this 1ease or just
the operating rights? |

A I don't know whether it has been'made’fetﬁo;‘not.
It may not be made until aftér we complete this well, but‘éai
assignment will be made.

0 TBthr;kqeﬁnihgs) Again referring to your Exhibit
6, based upén the Texas rules, ydur proposed location, 10ca£ed
in Section 9 in ébtﬁally~EBéFNorth éalf, Northwest Quarter,
would again be off pattern, wouldn't it?

A Yes, sir. No, sir, no, no, not based on Texas
rules. No, sir, it's not within 1700 feet of any other well
on that lease,

Q But it wodid”be a direct offset to the drilling
Crawford weii?

A There's nothing that precludes that underxr the
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‘fexas rules,
0 Have you made any studies to determine thé
economics of a 40-acre development as against an 80-acre

development of this property?

A Well, I submitted as one of our exhibits éher
investment difference.
Q There's nothing considered in there excepﬁ possibly

the cost of drilling the well and the cost of the tahk battery?

A That's right. That's all.

3

Q. . Has there beén any discount firgﬂ?e;;é?l’,,lﬁi:?é thereto?
A No, sir. |
0 Do you ever do that in dévelopiﬁg“the eco%omiCs
of this well? : ,; R
A Yes, for integnal purposes. I didn't thi%k it was

particularly pertinent to this.
Q You spoke of ybﬁr being able to develop, do other
: 5 . : Lo
exploratory work by saving this money. Do you feel that

everybody in this area is similarly situated to the @hé&ron 0il

Company?

A How do you mean that?

o Thé£ they woﬁid'waht'to‘éo75tﬁér«efgiozétﬁryfycfk*”éfg.{
‘than exploring this particular lease.

A I believe this is a safe assumption as fa} as the

majors is concerned. My conversations with people‘ib other

v
3
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ates that they all have more or less

so much money for drilling and this is the way it goes.

Q Are there othersvthqﬁ majbrs jnvolved in this?
T A There axe uther~m;éorsinvélvedknqyétvnnMvu

0 Are there others than majors involved here?

A Yes, Yes. |

Q- Mr. Crawford?

A Yes. |

Q And Lebnaré 0il Cconpany?

 yes, sir, Leonard.

Q Where, roughly, from your evaluation, whexre does

the Crawfbfd acreagé'iié witﬁ:réspect to the high portion of

the structure?

A Very good.
g  Is that true of the Leonard acreage to0o0?
A 111 take a look at our‘piéﬁﬁre'héfé:j Yesf,sir,

poth of those are located quite favorably on one of the twin
peaks of that double high we have mapped there.

Q Then the natural tendency, if it was developed on

'BO«aéfeéy‘Would be to crovd thei~ 1ine, is that right?

A on our map I would say that that is right,

qualified, of course, with our previous statement that we

would drill only one 1ocation, only one of the two quarter~

I2

guarter locations directly offsetting Mr. crawford's tract on

oo WD
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P T
'f - P our lease in Section 9, Which one of those we would drili :
. ' 9 3
: § don't know. f
< . 8 =
S v e .
i z 0 But thatfsmnotwawfirWWéémmitment? P
R ;»;~é§ g gg A Yes, sir.
. - ‘. ._‘ ‘s ; E: o B . ) o
o f’@.g - g = 0 Are you in g Position to Rnake that commitment?
i a> 5 52 - .
| et S - 53
P g a8 ;
! - ‘% 3¢9 A ) YeS ¢+ S1r,
i - b 3 2w
T as - 28 : . - , . :
B : e £ .2 0 Now, Mr, Hull, this formula that you discussed,
l . E bo : § . ) .. o e o
tel U EE 8 g3 frankly it“wasAaAlittle.heynndme;~—That“s*stfiéfi?”fﬁééfi,
; sben ;e gy e A e
i T i g X R - - :
H [*) ~
i oo ! 5 . l . . L
HE g' Eg i 1sn't it, the Guerrero? %
SERNI Y- L - i
i - £ 8 A Yes, sir, “that is theory; in pr, Guerrero's Papers, }
;, ~ ay -2 3% . i . =
Pl a3 8 N ; . o T R e H
f s E; £ of however, he useg @S an ‘example a fielg in which sufficient
O ] . B - ’ -’
st f§;‘§f~f§g Production history is availabla ¢p corroborate hig
| s 3 2 theoretica) findings.
- b < .
“:”i rg i g .;.d § g 5 . e
‘}, Q No such tests have been made on thisg Property?
» i : 3 B )
v A Jh, of course not, i
TN a
*?éfé Q Do you know, baseq upon your testimony that has :
Pk
§=§ been Presented as to the proposeq allowable, how long it would ;
? take to Pay out a well located on a 40-~acre Spacing?
N ’
fo A I don't recall the exact number, but 1 believe ig1g
; s;mEthing onjthe order of g, Year. I may have that, No, sir, e

v

I do not have Payout calculation with me,

Q Woulga it, in your opinibn, be less than a wogr

A I prefer to stick to the approximately a year,

MY ORI,
-

I don't know, I do not recall,

i

Py

i
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) m 0 Do you have any other information which would
- 4
[} h ) - - B
E‘ lead you to believe that it would be uneconomic to develop
z.
- 8 : - _
=§ : this on a 40-~acre than the normal 40-acre basis?
b - O
<
o . ; ) .
= B A Well, if you want to ask will a 40-acre well
o 28 :
R 8 ’ .
I ;;yA pay out, 1t certalnly w1ll but I think any time we spend
Voas g8 El -
.2 ¢ £y
= ] §g
m o5 Z 23 . :
iioem g8 field, that this is uneconomic.
- oo i 5. ‘ : ‘ : - )
- = 3 iz Q Well, doesn't Standard of Texas have large segments
= % gy of acreage to the Northwest of your well, Continental well
T . B
- x R - . .
i T R located in Section 5, and also large holdings in Texas?
o~ @ 2 33 - ,
5:’33‘”5““32“ ~me—wwnA _Yes, sir, We have several We have four 80~acre
s E< ] a:—“ e T S e -
- ‘é;g z §§- tracts in Section 32 and we have a partlal 1nterest in the
| e o 3%
-~ E z o . . e s . .
_ E;;-% ,§§ partial Section 33 and we have partial 1nterest in a number
s = s =R ‘'of sections in Texas.
% 0 There would be nothing to prohibit you from
e ‘voluntarily developing thése tracts on an 80—écre‘basié?
; :
el o A Except protecLloﬁ of correlative rights if the
_others develop on 40, I thlnk our landowners wouLu“bG‘“'~-
 screaming.
Q You mean the State of New Mexico?
A The State. I believe if everyone else developed
“on 40 and we had 40-auie ralces thoy wonld not take very .
- Kindly to our developing on 80's.
% : | | 0 The Section 32 and the rest of that section; is that
_— £ RO o e ;,';,7 Pogr . A&
- - }s,:. £ - » ~
j \
3 S
> % - -

a
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0 wWouldn't a

-flow that would_reaily stimulate devéidpment?

A _ There's no question'cash_fidw would be greater. T

“think there is plen?y'of reason to puffa price on this cash

flow and we believe that price is too high to develop it on

40's, I think this?iS'definitely economic waste to do it.-

3

Q What is the maximum that you feel can be produced
from one. of these w&lls without injuring the reservoir?

A ,dur'COnétnéntaliététe’weflﬁ:fOr the last week, -has

é

produced at -an aVeﬁage of 360 barrels a day. I feel this is

without injury to éhe well. I can éivé you the tubing

preSSure on that, éﬁat's through 11/64 choke with a tubing

pressure of 11,040 ‘pounds,

0] Do you feel this could be continued indefinitely?
A Not indéfinitely.

0 Well, £ér what period?

5

Weiliicértainly for sevefal months. We haven't

rmade the calculatiéns that would permit us to fix an exact

i
3

date on it,
Q Could alwell produce as much as 380 or 20 barrcls

without injuring the reservoir?

40-acre¢ development there create a cash

A For a skort time. At least this well could.

Nl L
ot e W
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0 Well, for how short « time, for eighteen months it
“would be allowed in Texas?

A - I wouldn't want to say that.
Q0 If a well were drilled I think, if the Crawford No.

1 State was allowed to produce its maximum alloWable“from

that well, based upoﬁ‘your suggested ailowabie(.miéht it not

injure the reservoir if prodiuced for eighteeh months? =

i A‘ If, of course, this proves to be a water drive
reservoir I would s$y it would ﬁo£;injure‘tﬁe,résezvoi;.
S 0 Whatrif it does not prove to Pe that?
A‘- Then .T don't think it willymaké'itf
0 Do you know what thé'ailoWable WOﬁiafbe'uhdéf>your
sﬁggestion for that weil? |
| A Well, i£ would be apprékimétely~87é30's.of 530
barrels. R :
0 Woulan't it be 94-80's or 93-80's?
‘A Well, this would depend on which wéy~you run your
unit. |
Q By the éame'token the Leonard Unit will have to be,
_ if»there is a unit, I believe thaﬁfs whaﬁ‘is marked there as
a proposed Leonard well located in the Southeast Quarter,
ﬁorthwest Quarter of Section 42 |

A Right.

(o) T b vrm1n T A A Aarmrmvrasrtrmabalee OA Aamvan 21T 1TAAaEA~AA S
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fAVW Igwgéggéféxsndré%ﬁ”Aﬁéfican form one. If Crawford,
Leonard and Pan American form one it would be only 87; At
94 acres that would be 388 barrels per day. I would like to
point out, if I may, that Texas is not going to have an
allowable of 330 barrels for eighteen months; in all
pfobability, based on our proposed drilling’échedﬁle, the
sixth well in Texas will probably pe completed early in 1966.
So we're talking about six months. ‘
c Does the major portion ofkthis field appear to be
in New Mexico?

A Slightly more than half, accoréiﬁg“Eb our picture.

0 Have QOU‘made any test, Mr. Hull, to déte;mihé*%ﬁé*‘*‘

éffedtiveﬁpay zZone in this, have you established thevwater table

A ‘We ran‘a Serie; Sf drill stem teéts in our |
Southland Royalfy well that would prqvide the only data that
we have as far as the éffective zone is concerned.

Q  In the Continental well "y’b‘ﬁf‘ai‘é'rf‘?'ti drill through
theipay?

: A No, sir. We stayed —- we completed the well, well

above Qhat we thought was water. h

Q How much more pay do you anticipaté you have in
that well?

A The total depth of that well is 12,158 according

to Schlumberger. It has a Kelly bushing of 3301 plus 9,000

* R ] X 5. % .
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subsea of the stimulated water table would be 12,301,

This

would be approximately 140 feet. That, by the way, is

1ncluded

term that pay thickness on our Exhibit No. 1,
Q  ‘What 2157
A That's the average. In the Continental State we

are uSLng 251 feet, which is the 91 feet that was cored plus

the approximately 140 feet from total depth to the estlmated

-~ water,

MR, JENNINGS: That's all. WMo further quest:ons.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
Mr;thii?

MR. DURRETT: I have a question, please,

.BY MR, DURRETT:

deteérinined whiéﬁ ‘0f the Welié?'

D
!
2
3
b

in New Mexicd, if aty, would be non-standard locatlons if you
are 150 feet from the center of either quarter—quarter‘were=
adopted by the Commission? | -
A I believe that the two Seco wells would fall in
'This resuits

this category. in the little 1ot being on the '

east end of those 80's and the Seco No. 1, I believe, is
located 660 from the state line, which makes it fall out51de

of the 150 feet radius from the center of that quarter- quarter

if I am not mistaken.

Wt
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MR. JENNINGS: 1 haven't measured it. I couldn't
tell you,

Q (By Mr. Durrett)} Both Seco wells then would be

LY COPY, CONVENTIONS

l
i
j
;
|

andard lacations vou feel?

DA

A "Well, I haven't aqtually;measdred;it, I am just
looking from where they éré spottédion this map, but I believe

that's right. -

okt ity
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8
x
.4
z
u
£
=
g
<
= 3 Q What about your Continenéal —-=
e = : j | ;
rg(} = g A Excuse me, yes, sir,‘our‘Contineﬁtal State No. 1
Poad . _ 7 - ' Lo , -
At 3 is also -- excuse me, ves, that is 860 feet from the north :
P — . . N - a
im @ ,‘5 - SR S, A ) :
=T g line, which would make it fall outside, f
S 2 | :
- é;. g Q " So we would have three wells that would be on :
e 5 8 A ; , , 3
A Sl z .3 L . f0 s i B I T i
- ;E g E non-standard locations, and I presume that you would reébmménd' 4
18 i ~ o
e & that they be excepted from the rules? ‘
B : . o ) .
4 C A - Yes, sir. I don't kelieve any of the other wells.,
P = . 7
% Now, the Leonard location is staked on a noh-standard 7
n location,‘if it is indeed where we have it plotted on our map. .
- - Q- Hew far would that well be off? Z
A I'm sure it's 660 feet from the ‘state line and it's-} %
? this scale is about 450 feet from the quarfer-quarter line, -
i which would mean it's about 200 feet from the center of
; the quarter-quarter section. g
i : Q That would be about 50 feet offfﬁhen, under your
: §~3 é rules?
. ] e e
- * =
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‘A yes. That's approximately théwaféEiﬁce”t“@tm

others would be off too.

Q We would have four’wells, we believe, rhat would

_be off pattexn and they all would be off about 50 feet:

‘comething like that?
A Let's see, yeé] sir.
MR. DURRETT: Thank you.
MR. JENNINGS: Just one question.
By MR. JENNINGS:
| Q 1s the No. 2 crawford well of £2
A 1 believe that it is. I think it's staked 1900 some
| feet from the state iine. 1 could be mistaken on this. This
:‘~ié just what we show on’bui mapj”whiéh means it would be off

by the same amount that the other well is off.

0 If the crawford well ijs off it's bY reason of the
lots?
A ves, sir. I might point out that our Continental

State No. 1 was spudded, drilling to a shallgﬁer deptn than
the Ellenburger, and, of course. after it was decided to
déepén to the Ellenburger we naturally didn't redrill ﬁhe well.
MR. JENN}INGS: That's all. i
EY MR. DURRE']_?T:
Q Mr. Hull, if the rules were 200 feet from the

hat would inst apout cure all of those, wouldn't it?

(e {| WAttty

oA
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- A Yes, éir, and sdbsequent to preparing these we : ;
§ discussed within our company the advisability of asking for
z2- -~ {
S - _ . ‘
: two hundred because of the topographic problems in the area,
S . B
s %‘ éb which I understand are rather severe. The 'new Marathon
o Q Wy . B
o § %;r location they could not 1oc§te on the center, they're well g
'Z g 53 | removed from the exact center but within the 150 feet, but I >
= i 2% , : » ‘ | :
=4 g,,f% think we can anticipate that if we do adopt 150 there are o ;
= . :35 probably going ‘to be several applications for exceptions for :
oy opd R s i L
g;. z 3%3 topographic reasons. § i
¢ g 0 I1f- the Commission would go to two hundred from the E
‘as §Jj&§ center, you think that would at least help? 5
== z ;éé A  Yes, sir. .
= H gg e i -
— = 35 - MR, DURRETT: Thank you. *
o X ai |
a» g go- , ‘
—_ & == BY MR. NUTTER:
Q Have any other foimations proved productive in this | =«
area as yet? | E i )
A No, sir. i f
Q I noticed on a scédt well, the Seco well has a E

drill stem test at 150 feet énd recovered some oil or free

0il or oil-cut mud. Do you know what information that was?

A I'm not familiar with that.

MR. CRIBB: I belfeve that was Wolfcamp.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of

Mr. Hull? He may be excused.
? {(Witness excused.)
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Kellahin?
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MR. NUTYER: Do you have anything further, Mr.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all‘at this time, Mr. Nutter.

MR, NUTTER: Are you'goiné to mut a witness on?

MR. JENNINGS: I would like to put Mr. Crawford on.

MR. NUTTER: We will take a fifteen-minute recess.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.) ~

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will céme to order, please.

Mr. Jennings, will you proceed with your case, please?

(Witness sworn.)

JOHN L. ckAWFdén

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, JENNINGS:

Q
A
- Q
Sections_4
A

Q

A

o

Wopiﬁ‘you‘state yOur_namefahd[océupation, piease?
Johq‘ﬁ. Crawford. I‘m>in?££é_bii bﬁéiﬁés§;;’”“
Mr, Crawford, do you own ;'state lease located in-
and 5,\Tcwnéﬁip>24'South,?Rangé 38 East?

Yes, sir.

Wheﬁ did you acquire Ehis%Ieaee?

Well, I acquired the one which covers acreage in

Section 4 and the Southwest bf“Sectfon 5 in November of 1964,

That's acres in ‘that?

)
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E 9 A ‘I believe there's three hundred and a fractién.
PON o g - T T e
;‘ Q At what price?
N : |
W 5 A $77,000.
- o
‘ E o> § §3 Q I believe you stated that was a state lease?
o X! == . 2=
S P = g gs
o~ X Z3 A Yes.
s fo -] ]
: = & 38 Q  Are you ‘currently developing that lease, Mr.
o 5 23 . , ' - SR
E; P ” <;g ' L -
: Z .3 Crawford?
:’:; Q,Q z o e . - :
B . ¥ 3. , .
—;‘% ; ;-, 3§ A - Yes. :
TR T . o | |
,‘;r = g %g 0 Have you made any calculations to determine the
SEl4 2 8 ok | . ~ 3 ' '
f e :z; g advisability of developing that lease on a 40-acre basis?
.?r 2 = §d - | i )
§ 1 GE: ° o§ a Yes, I have some figures ifi mind ‘and ‘an opinion on E
R — - SR
) . e'3 , ; Lo : o , S T ’
F " %__yg"_'pz: the advisability as far as my personal circumstances are .
= 3 it concerned.
e Q You feel that it is economic to develop this ¥
: E “acreage on a 40-acre bhasis? -
§ A’ It's a very attractive proposition as far as I am | )
55 . ‘ % .
ot personally concerned. :
: Q  How long have you been in the oil business? S i
o A Oh, to varying degrees for twehnty 'years.
”f Q Upon what do you base your decision that this is an :
- attractive proposition?
- A Well, it will cost somewhere between two hundred
A twenty~five and’ two hundred fifty thousand dollars to drill
ﬂ and c‘dmplete a well, and on an allowable of 250 barrels a day
| :
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for thirty days, which is the state alléwable, as I
uqéerstand it, here in effect in New Mexico at this minute, that

would throw off somewhere between twenty-five and twenty-five

|"thousand dollars a month to the working interest, it would pay

out in twelve months, and from then or.I am counting the
profit. That makes great sense to mg.A

Q  To a man in your situatioﬁ:éo you feel it's
economically advisable to proceed on tﬁis basis?

A - I would like to be free to proceed on that tasis.

Q Mr. Crawford, you have heard the téstimony |

introduced here this morning concerning the 80-acre spacing.

| How do you feel that sueh a proposal w§11 affect your

cbrfeiétiVé rights?

A-‘ Well, I think it's inevitable that my acreage in
Sectionfé is gbing‘té be surrounded with eight or ten wells
located 660 feet from a lease line, and under these rules‘I'm
going to bhe issued three straws and efﬁected tb Cémpete with

my neighbors who have eight or ten straws in the reservoir,

and it seems patent to me that's a fairly painful invasion: of

my gérrelative rights,
MR. JENNINGS:» I have nothfng further.
A T would like to make one other comment on the
econémics of this thing. According‘té my calcuiations, if

I'm confined to three wells on the acreage in Section 4, I'll

i

e e . B rie

TS 2
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‘have about seventy-five thousand a month, if I have six wells

and developing on 40, I have exactly twice that or $150,000 a

LRI

month. The wells pay out in twelve months over the next five “

»
g

g~ years, which is about as far as I, an independent, pfoject

-2
f

DEPOSITIONS, NEARINGS, STATE MENTS, . EXPE_IT‘TESTIMONV, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

these things. I would have an excess cash flow on a 40-acre

ey |

dearnley-meier reporting service,

basis of 100,000 a year, which on the theory that the moéney you | 5.

e o SN A T S R e T

save here is kept for further development, I am going to have
more money for further development by keeping ny money and
drilling it on 40 than drilling it on 80.

As far as economics to Crawford personally is.concerned,
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i they're going to ring me with eight to ten 660-foot offsets A

5 , . . :

é‘ that I have a pretty good claim for some eguitable relief. '?

g MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions okor. -
Crawford? |

MR. KELLAHIN: I have one. ;

_ _MR. NUTTER: Go' ahead.

CROSS EYAMINATION

'BY MR. KELLAHIN :

[o] Mr. Crawford, you say on 40-acre spacing you would
have three wells?

A ° No, on 40 acres I would have six wells.

Q0 I mean on 80 you would have three wells.
v A Yes, on the acreage in Section 4.
A
O vy e & -~ ~ ~ >
i
’ v L s S .
e ol A
) i . e i e
. . -

'Iigo Home wiﬁﬁ“awiat”méré‘Bﬁﬁdﬂzééféwéﬁééiﬁﬁl'WIt Seemswif";""”“wu;wé """ T
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? Q B Yéu are not considering Sectioﬁ 5?2

: a No, the statement I made is COnfiﬁed to the
acreége in Section 4.

{ 0 How many wells would you be offset with, then} ifi

?

A

on 40,

$ {
AfrithenTme any

L osenit that rlght’

correct.

they were drllled on- 40" s°

You would have to count them up. That would not

1'd have seven direct and one diagonal in New Mexico,

I don't belleve so.

MR. HULL:
a anll 1 was not countianéhat acreage.
.‘M'R.f’ HULL: Well, I th:Lnk it would have “to be
coénted. |
A Altdgethef, well, if I have %o count that, then I
woéld have to'revise my other statement too.
.é '~d-w %(By Mr. ellahln) Then YOL can rev; "ycﬁf cgﬁer
stﬁtemeht, because it's ‘all your acreaqe.
A ‘ifguess it's ten, isn't it, in New Mé;icé?
MR. HULL: In New Mexico? |
A Yes.
MR. HULL: Yes.
; Q (By Mr. Kellahin) It wouid be tén,tﬁ%t would be

" How would that 2fford vou any better protection than

1f it were drllled on 80's?

let me say if I were permitted to drill m1ne

SR s A

%
VR
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l i . e . _:4 - R e e e e c
e ‘! o "”2 A You mean having ten wells drilled around me?
ey | 8 P ‘ , 4 ) ‘
<« 2 Q No, how would your 4rilling your acreage, drilling ]
! 3 your acreage on 40 afford you any protection from being
k3 = 8. .o '
! s 3 3g drained?
s 4 £ > 25 ’
: - e z 7 . . e Lo PR -
! . % 'z';‘ A Simply because if it's based on 80, under the rules .
as § 4%
L es 35 , . L .. L
2z "= E 33 -] now proposed I'm going to end up with seven direct offsets
5 . X Sw -
£ a» % Zg , : o .
tg s B f% anyhow, -and you are going to confine me to three wells on my
g 7 oo ‘5 &f ' ‘ ’ .
, ‘gE % 3z | tract.
3 3 s ": §,'7 h
5 —=. -z Eg Q Well, that would assume, of course, that you are
’ 7 [ L) . e - ’ : - - -
— T ; . - o , [ R o :
o # w % 2%} going to get two wells on the acreage in the northeast of . .
5 ‘2 5 ' : - :
b ay ‘¢ 3 - S
g 2 = ga ~ . L o . -
%g g 9 q'§ Section 5, is that corrscét, Pan American and Leonard 0Oil
. [ I P X P . L -
ﬁr = 2 8'5 Company, you count two wells there, is that correct?
= f 23 : |
= oEE A Right,
3 = '3 =8 |- Q Well, actually that would be more likely to be a
3 on )
et R unit, you would only have one well there which would be only
™ six? - -
ot A I don't know. Mr. Leonard feels very strongly
‘that he would like to drill that himself, I believe, but he
o can speak for himself.
‘T* Q But if it were drilled on an 80 ‘it would be more
- logical to form a unit, wouldn't it?
~ A It wouldn't be logical to me if I had the Leonard
j acreage.
‘; Q Even if an 90-acre order were entered by the
P
P
P
" b
- Laep et e e e - > Ak X Vs SRR
: 3 . ‘- - R e ."v’,“
- * b - .
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Cqmmission?
A The Pan American acreage on your geology is downdip.

It would take a little trading with Pan American to édjuét the
inequitiés of thréﬁing:in thét downdip acfeage. That's the
whole point of ﬁhis thing. EverYbédy assumes that the crest of
this thing is atross there and the effort is to locate the
structural high wells up against my line and tie in with it
downdip less well-located écreage.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all. Thank you,rr-Ir. ‘Crawforf:d:.

MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of Mr. Crawford?

MR. JENNINGS: No further questions. |

MR. NUTTER: He may be excused. Do ydu7ha§e
anything further, Mr: Jennings?

MR: JENNINGS: No, sir, we have nothing further.
I think that Mr. Leonard, as I stated, would like to make a
staﬁément, and he is here, |

| MR. NUTTER: Mr. Leonard.

MR. LEONARD: With your permission, Robert J.
Leonard, President Bf Leohard 0il Company , Rosweil; New Mexico.
We concur with Mr. Crawford in his position, and we would like
to develop our acreage, which is 47 acres, on a éoéacre
basis, simply:becausé'ii'S‘real good economics to us. “Any'tiﬁe
which we can 4ar

231 P B ] - . » -
L1l a welil ana get our -

- ~ A e S A
AU QL ATOCL VLA

money back in twelve months or less, why we've made a good

SRR R .
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deal and we want to take this opportunity. We don't
particularly care about having ‘any partngrs just simply.
because of standard gcology. We don't particularly‘want to
invite anybody into the deal.

The-only way we can ptotect ourselves 1is to dfill and
complete a well on this traét, and this is the kind‘éf a
situation that keeps the companies ou; size in thevbusinésé,
and we feel weAhave a'bird in the hand on the ground and we
would like your permission to drill 40-acre tracts.

MR, NUTTER: Has ghatrwell been spudded yet?

MR. LEONARD: No, if's been staked. It's in the
center of the 47 acres. |

MR, AI\\YU"i“‘I‘f‘.‘R: The center of the 472

MR, LEONARD: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Leonard?

xR.@KéptAHiﬂ:” I§A§h¢‘47iacres all you have in
the pool, Mr. Leonard? .

MR. LEONARD: Yes.

MR, KELLAHiN:‘ On the basis of the geology you
wouldn't be hurt by Crawford, would you? »

MR. LEONARD: No, except we would just as soon to
take care of our own business,

MR. KELLAHIN: I am talking abou£ the geology and

the engineering business.

-
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MR. LEONARD: Yes, we find that we take this gtuff

’te the bank, that's the best geology and engineering.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have'anything else to
offer in Case 32787
| MR. MALONE: We have a statement from Marathon.
Marathon 0il Company has a sube£éhtial amount ef acreage
Witﬁih'the prégosed ﬁ}oduétive limits of the p?bﬁosed
Ellenburger Pool. Marathon his commeﬁced the drilling of a
well atra location of 560 fee£ from the South Line and
F2,080 feet from the East Line of Section 35, 23, 38, Earathdn
rrecoﬁmehds that temporary”pbdl’fﬁles be adopted pfobidiﬂg for
80-acre pre:ation unifs consisting of any two contiéuous
' quafter-quafﬁer sedéiéﬂs~ﬁi£g'£heewell IOCatedgﬁiﬁhin 150
feet of the center 6f either of the Quarter;quarter sections,

This recommendation is based on the'infofmation'pfesently

avallable, which strongly supports the conc1u51ons that in thlS , f-

I I

pool each operator should have ‘the rlght to select the
location of his well within»the limits stated in order to
have a fair Oppertuﬂity to‘prdduce'his fair,share of the
recoverable hydrocafbohs in the pool.

The presently available information also Strongly
supports the conclusion that the adoption of 80-acre
p?oratiOn units in téméerary tules will prevent drilling ef

Opu::eu rules would prevent

Nnnecssgar
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waste and protect correlative rights. ,

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr, Malone,

MR. L.YON V. T. Lyon with Continental 0i})

1CO

Company Contlnental 0il Company owns acreage within the

!

boundarles of the Statellne—Ellenburger Pool _proposed by Mr.

ERQUE, NEW MEX
E,'NEW MEXICO

R
bl

Ramey this morning, Contlnental is a strong adVOCate of

.

temporary wide spac1ng in order that wells that may ultlmately

g S e

P
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be shown to be unnecessary are not drilled. we sSupported

E 243-6491 o ALBUQU

Fapreays e

=
-Me1er reporting SEIVICe, ine.

Standard's appllcatlon in Texas and we would like to support

thelr appllcatlon here in New Mexico also,

AR

w

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Lyon. Anyone else?

F.0, BOX.1092 « 'pHON
BANK EAST ' PHONE 25

“MR. DURRETT: If the Examlner please, I have a i
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g telegram that the Commission hag received from Pan American
= Petroleum Corporatlon which reads ag follows: ‘“pap American

Petroleum Corporatlon, the owner of worklnd=1ﬁtérests in

Statel1ne—Elleanrger Pool respectfully requests the adoption

of temporary 80-acre proratlon units for the Pool. The Texas

‘portlon of the Statellne~Ellenburger field is currently \ ,é

as51gned to that dlscovery allowable of 330 barrels of o0il
per ualendar day per well. Pan American respectfully requests

that the Commission assign the New Mexico portion of the
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proratlon unlts.

"The Pan Amerlcan further recommends that teNporary fleld

f rules include provisibn‘for having allowables of non-standard
o 3 " units greater than or less than 80~ acre, but proportlonately on
N 14
el

.
;
AL %
:
TR WR MR W %

one hundred percent acreage and 330 barrels of oil per day top -

allowable for an 80—acre\un1t.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Durrett. Is there

anythlng further’

rdl AR TR
a
b

- |
meier reporting

MR, KELLAHiN: If the Ekaminer please, I wculd
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R likefto‘make‘a bfief’statemeht, ié I may. Standard 0Oil : =
i " Company of Texas, of course, has'sdﬁmitted tﬁe’pIOposed“rﬁles %
i ﬁ = ”in;liné with rhefpresentatien'madéFSy them SefOre‘the Texas ’
{: .3.;; ;: Railroad Commission. "It has been iﬁdieated by a letter,
-E?g ;§§‘A§ | which is in the record here, that an order will be entered g
:a 4 g‘ setéiné up 80-acre proration units in the Stare of Texas wirh :
'=' ‘ 336 barrel a day allowable.
E if we are to prevent the impairment of correlariVe ;

2

rights by the Stateline”situation} we will have to make some

adjﬁstﬁent to theisituation which now eXists‘in the State of
Texas, and the logical and correct solution in our opinion is ;é
“to create the 80-acre proration units with the same allowable
as aséigned in Texas, pending the termination of the discovery

allowable, after which the pool would revert to the regular

80-acre 2llowable under the New Mexico rules, and this will A

also, as testified by Mr. Hull, be proposed to the State of
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1 Texas.
% ' The State of_?exas has alreadyfbeen advised that this
g : is what they will come back andbask }or. In the presentation )
» [+ .

E E%; '"of the case in Texas it is my understandxng that Mr.

%;%% crawford was representeduﬁhere and made no offort to éet'the
% ;g% rules in that state on 40 acres. I assume this 18 because he
. -0

%;»i% has no acreage in'Texas; but certalnly he is strongly -

%;f%% affected by the rules‘adoptéd in Téxas gince he's dlrectly

o .Ex

%;*%ﬁ" "pffset by lands in the Texas gide bf the pool. Certainly

z i . :

ig ié" jn talking about how many offsets he s going to havej’he”is
~§ 532: ountlng -the wells drllled 1n Texas. 1 stand corrected, on

He did count them

he 40 s he ‘did not connt ‘those 1n ‘Texas.

in determining how many offsets he would pave on 80 -acre

1120 SIMMS BLOG.:
1213 FIRST NATIONA

‘deve lopment.

In manyrinstances this Comh1551on has adoptednwell

locations in fixed»4&'s As the testlmony has been presented

in this case; there is nothing that wOuld juStify such a

fixed wellzlocation simply bedaﬁse of'the~natﬁre'of the

reserv01r as it has been deterﬁined up to thefpreeeﬁt tinme.

1€ it is 2 water drlve reserv01r, as our englneers haVe

testified they_belieVe it to be,'the logical manner to develop

it will be on a flexible spaci%q~pattern, which in turn will

in the pPOO

permit anyois

1 to érill at the location they feel

that is pest undexr the circumétances.
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R |

Now here again, we are only asking for a temporary

¥

-

»

order to terminate at the end of the effective rules in the

g s AR A AR A

>

State of Texas; which would be eighteen months. HNormally

INg SBIvise, Ine.

ik ek
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this would be a year, but we think it should coincide with @ .

.

the rules in Texas, and this.is one of the Stateline Pools

R i iU
gy
. |

-

that the Commission has faced this problem in the past and

P |

worked out rules compatible to those fules‘aéopted in Texas,

"

N R B

'{'

We feel strongly that the same thing should be done ‘in

this case, The economics may be good for 40's from the péint

L R AR e b
'.....ME

of view of prbduciﬁé'bil fr0m~w§Ils that wili»ééy out irn a

o
b e
»

-meier repor

"
:DEPOSITIONS,

short time, but from the point of Vieﬁ_yoﬁ: sound economic

X

practice, when you are spending twice as much money to gét the

i

same amount of 0il, as our witnésses have testified, and that

}1‘_“

—
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teétiﬁdny“has'not been’refuted,;that is economic waste, and

i3

i;,...

certainly the Commission should encourage the drilling of

economic wells. The payout is not the only measure of an

Lk

%
4
£

SR economic well,

)

~;4‘ ‘The real edonomics‘of an 6il'weli is what it will
i , produce in the wéy of depleting the reservoiriWithin~the
reasonable economic limit of time. We feelvthat 80~acre spaéih; L

proration units will adequately proteci all of the dpefatdfsv

in the pool éﬁd,give them a fair return for their money.

e B

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Jennings.

™ MR. JENNINGS: Well, I would just like to make a

wl
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very few observations. The first, it is our feeling that

-

Standard, who was the original operator in there, broke the

R

spacing pattern and now they're in there seeking to limit

£ N g e i e

Crawford, and as Mr. Crawford well poiﬁted out, he is gQing to

R |

have three straws in the wells and he's right'invthé cehte:, and

-

dearnley-meier reporting service, ine.

-

he's going to be ringed with these others. It's quite’

i

e 952 A S aiad | WS S L 5

apparent from the pattern that has developed that everybody
downdip is going to be pushing up against him.

Now, the Standard also has taken the good things out of

Texas and wants to be freed from the things that might

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAY COPY, CONVENTIONS

réstrict him to some extéht, They: want to be free to put the

wells whersver they want to on the 80 acres and they certainly

didn't get this in Texas. They want the 80 acres, but on the

1120 SiMms BLDG. 6. PO BOX 1092 & PHONE 243.6491 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW. MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256:1294 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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,”i?’ B R other hang, they want Texas 80-acre spaciﬁg, but they don't

Now, it is our feeling that there's only two wells been

-

drilled in there and there's five wells drilling at this time

and it would seem to me that it would be a poor time to

establish temporary rules until we have had an opportunity

to look at the situation.

As the Commission well knows, there's very few Ellen-
burger pools that are on 80-acre spacing. Cenerally they

have been developed on 40 acres and the Justis Pool to ﬁhe

- south is on a 40-acre and been producing for many years, and

: |
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v what might be good economics to the Standard ox the Marathon
r & or Continental or Pan American are certainly not good
. z
3 (<]
e v} . . . .
K N econonics to Leonard Oil Company.or to Mr. Crawford. This is
¥ [<]
P (¥ ) . -
P - o . -
M 2 §° their opportunity. They have the acreage and they feel very
Sy %2 ¢ 3E : | | |
“q 8 8 g‘s strongly that they should be able to develop, and Mr.
P oo & %z A :
T en ¥ 8y R . P L PN . i Noé '
HILE I 33 Crawford's situation is such that if he is ringed and not
Y. ,‘( Sw ’
powm g W 33 i . _ AT
i e» g T2 | able to develop his acreage on the 40-acre basis, his
} o w < N - :
oo 4 §e ) e ‘ . . . '
é - = @ 3z correlative rights will certainly be impaired.
&5 ' apniand v a'N'. ; -
I e g wE - . L e , ‘
o = 2 g’; MR. NUTTER: Thank you. IYs there anything further?
I [ B | & og - E o
b = ;. g MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to answer a couple of
ooy o x5 . :
. @ 8 %3 things stated here by Mr. Jennings. ft's a little difficult to
ot E - n.': o . . . ’ R
~  Se gé see how we broke the spacing pattern when they drilled first.
e o 2 ‘ | ' :
E 2 %% .| If anybody did break the spacing pattern it was Crawford when
- S < "8z - i . ) ‘
i ad g ge : R
— - & =8 he staked his locations. We have no objection to that. There
- m} was no spacing pattern at the time the well was driiled in the
oo
reg first instance, so you can't say that anybody broke the spacing
... _ | pattern upthg the present time.’
5 ‘ :
2 : There are flexible spacing patterns in Texas simply
" because of the Texas rule, as testified by Mr. Hull, and you
- ‘can drill practically any flexible pattern in New Mexico.
S e Because of the way that the rules operate in Texas, certainly
o | B they give you footage locatic.i, but it's confined to the lease
Lo b ‘ ;
P and you get on the next lease you start ovexr again.
L = » |
E - As to the lé60-acre spacing, I would like to po.@nt out
o
£ «
i e
. g
i b
i )
4 NI Ll *
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SPECIALIZING IN:  DEPOSITIONS, WEARINGS, STATE menT

S. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1092 ® PHONE 243-6491. o A

1120 SIMMS 3LDG. o P.0. 80X

LBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

T & PHONE 256.1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK-EAS

fAGE T THg

that the Southwest Midland field in ;he State of Texas ie
drilled and developed on l60-acre spacing in the Fllenburger
Pool,

MR, NUTTER: If there' S nothing further we w111

take the case under advisement,

)
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLC‘ )
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of .
Bernalillo, State of New Mex1co do hereby certify that the

foregoing ang attached Transcrlpt of Hearing Lefore the New

Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; énd

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ablllty

Witness my Hand and Seal this 12th day of August 1965

e Q<3at4,b?%ﬂﬂjy{

NOTARY PUBLIC 7
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967,
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AR T A R Y

STy




’

2 TR
et l

PAGE 60

ol -

- 7’
e v e
e ’

)

\
|
|
t
{
V
i

1
A

WITNESS | PAGE

N e Y by

R. E. CRIBB

o

P

Direct Examination by Mr, Kellahin
Cross Examination by Mr. Jennings
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter
Redirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

>
i

@~ oW

oo
F‘}‘ﬁ?’.

DEFOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVINTIONS

. g
= 35
o — zﬁ
Zi
= -1
=
= 23
< a
0-(‘ )
©0 ze PAUL HULL
3 : r; — iz : |
3 4 -E:-; gé pirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin 10
b =4 i Cross Examination by Mr. Jennings 25
r; 22 S E Cross Examination by Mr. Durrett 40
L Cross Examination by Mr. Jennings 42
Agra S g Cross Examination by Mr. Durrett 42
o . X - i iy L g 5 - '
t 14 = 9z Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter , 43
3 : E : K
%E a gi_g JOHN L. CRAWFORD
’:*g = Z i ‘Direct Examlnatlon by Mr. Jennings 44 ‘ )
i L4 2 ¢ ‘83 Cross Examination by Mr. Kellahin . 47 ST
1% : | . OFFERED AND : .
3 EXHIBIT MARKED - ADMITTED : =

11 B 23
13 et - .23
14 - : 23
16 a 23
18 - 23 3
24 25 .=

Standard's
Standard's
Standardgs
Standard's
Standard's
Standard's

i .

i vee maee trrumnct L 0
b 38
+ et B
s

———
&
AU B W

i3 1z

I do herebg ceriify. that: the- f‘orevoiwfhs
g5 ¢ Tuined of t*” Rt i

the Eaxaminer hesreing of (goe Ho. N5 0
besxd by e A A, Z 2 e, , 1

‘f s B h . . RO
"‘.“P

Lo

d
- M3 Py ——mavem o £ Y niema e
g MiA . VvuBGL VaLLIYAL VWi Oo0L Gl




fiﬁ!ﬁwsmw,.,,w‘;w,.-w et . ,

e S g
e <=‘-.'xa..'.:‘x;&.{a-..: YA




s -

| & 7,0
FIN A
APERSIDI ﬂ%ﬂ‘lﬁ@b& mﬁ G oRPORSIIDNE
p 0. BOX a0 : 3

{
TUﬂ Q;\x 2, QLS.

\\’)

s

July 26, 1963

gaw Mexico Oil comservation Comnisios -
?. 0. Box 2088 ’
gante Fe, Nev Mexico 87501

ge: Cases 3277 7 amd 3278
Rearing o8 on Juiy 26, 1965

- = amersis Petroless Corporetion is & vorking laterest owast in the
) ~ Scatelise ,Bueubﬁrgot‘riem ip Texas bt does wot owB any scresge 18
gactions 4 snd 3, Township 24 gouth, Range 33 East, im Jev Mexico-

o - Amarada's positios is Case 3277 is that allowsbles in Texas and
5 I Yaw Faxice shoxld be sssigaed on =8 equl 1cable basis, o8 equal lmhle
‘ 5 B i .cro of proxation wait.

: Mmeveda's positiss 17 cane 3278 is thn; it .e"ot ts thst pazt
of the ."uacm of wrd gil Compsny of Tamad upeetal pool
: s which 'mtdc or 80-acYe proration units, iumch ay Feaas has

. Vexy truly yours,

?@,444/

. pLHtdw
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The following partles are pelieved to be interested in this application: ‘
Continental 0il Company, P. O Box 2197, Houston, Texas 77001
Mr. John L. Qrawfdgd, P. 0. Box U723, }did.la.ﬁd, Texas :
Humble Oil & Refining Co., E. 0.iBox.1600, Midland, Texas , :
Leonard 0il Company, gecurity National Bank Bldg., Roswell, New Mexico
Marathon 0il Company, P..O- Box 552, Midland, Texas . : S
Pan American Petroleum Corp., P. 0. BOX 1410, Fort Worth, Texas :
Southiand Royalty Company, P. 0. Box 1515, Midland, Texas ‘ . ; -
The applicant requests that this appl’icétién pe set for hearing on July 28, ; 1
1965, and that after notice and hearing as provided vy law the Commi ssion énter E : :
its order establishing BO-acre proration units ?for the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, I
Lea County, Hew'Mexico , and such other a.nd ﬁn'f;her orders as 'ma.y be'pfoper. |
Respectfully submitted,
; L, e el p
A DIVISION OF CHEVRON OTL COMPANY
/ ‘
e ! Paul Hull
! KELLAHIN & FOX |
SELig, Bow LTRA ,
Santa Fe, New Mexico : é :
’ ’ 3 id
By w. /§/ M
pttgreys for Appllcant 1
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S = BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

= OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

x o

APPLICATION OF STANDARD OIL COMPANY OF

TEXAS, A DIVISION OF CHEVRON OIL COMPANY, o
FOR'AN ORDER ESTABLISHING 80-ACRE Case No. _34 /Y
"PRORATION UNITS FOR THE STATELINE- : ,

ELLENBURGER POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

Standard O0il Company of 'I’exas 5, & Division of Chevron 0il Company, hereby
" applies to the 0il Conservation Comm:.ssion of the State of New Mexico for an
. order to provide for temporary establishment of 80-acre proration units, the
units to consist of adjaeent quarter-quarter sections of a single govermmental
quarter sec’cion with wells® to be located nthin 150 feet of the center of either
quarter-quarter section of the u:uit, and for such other and further orders as -
the Commission may deem proper.
In support of this application, the applicant would show the Commission:
q.. 'I'he ‘applicant has oll and gas leases in Sections 5 and 9, Tovnship 24
‘South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, vithin one mile of the designated
I?oundaries of the. Stateline-Ellenburger Fool.

2. That the applicant is the operator of ‘the only well novw completed in the

Stateline-Ellenburger Fool. »
3. That on the basis of%information presently availsble, it is believed

that an 80-acre proration unit can be efficiently and economically drained and

developed by one well, and the establishment of 80-a.cre proration units is in the
interest of conservation, would prevent economic loss caused by the drilling of

unnecesaary welle, would prevent waste, would avoid risks arising from the drilling

: MR L Do £ S « g
' : T R | e T A [ . .
Fas A 5 R P : : e i . R SR 3 [ . 7 B i N
: . . PR o gy e e R RTINS B vt gt 5 . . ! -, .
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of an excessive number of wells, and would protect correlative riM
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: KELLAHIN anD FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW .
54% EAST SAN FRANGISCO STREET ’
W, KELLAMHIN - POST OFFICE BOX 1769 L T:;;";::;S
oézar - Fox , SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 o i 982.2091
July 7, 1963
e . N
2o »
- o“ﬁ?ﬁz"“ ,..&"-M £

THRe Pe T. MoGrath
United Btates eooloqioal survey
P. O. DO 9389
raxmington, New Maxiceo

Re: Standard 0il Company of
. Texas Intex § #1 Well.

ot btk

=g ?*@Q Q-
238 ‘
Al
g;

Dear Phil:

m:muya. I contacted the 0il Conservatiom
Commission; and they swygested it would be detter to

to mest with you,. Emexy Armold, and Pets Portar
fellowing the hearing om July 28 in regarxd
the \luu. If you axe plamning to be in Santa
‘zorthtauy hearing, it might be possidble for us
to arxange a mesting am the aftezmeoom of that date, if
that would bester mset your schedule.

‘X8 this a.vzaamtmmmuthyWammx
wauld you plesss let me know.

o 28

3
oL ’ . .
NaPE. - " -
5 G A i SRR

Very {ruly yours,
KELIAHIN & FOX

Jason W. Xellahin

Juk/mas

ccs NKr. Pazl Bull
Mr, Emery Aznold
nr, J. M. purrett > -
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Docket No. 21-65
DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 28, 1965

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

: The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
B Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3277: In the matter of ‘the hearing ¢alled by the 0il Conservation Com-

CASE 3281:

CASE 3278:

CASE 3279

CASE 3280:

mission on its own motion to consider the creation of ‘a new pool
for Ellenburge“ ‘production in Sections 4 and S, Township, 24 South,
Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said pool to be designated
the Stateline-Ellenburger Poolj further to consider the establish-
ment of a procedure whereby allowables for wells in said posl may
be a331gned on an equitable basis with allowableo as :gned to
wells in the same common source of supply in the State of Texas.,

Appllcatlon of Standard 0il Company of Texas for special rules for:
the Stateline~Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant;
in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgition of special pool
rules for the- Statellne-Ellenburger P6o1.in Sections -4 and 5,

Township 24 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mex1co, including
a provision for 80-acre proratlon units.

~[App11:lt10n of Standard 011 Company of Texas” for a non—standard

unit-and an unorthodox locatlon, Eddy County, ‘New Mex1co. Appll—

‘cant, in the above -styled cause, seeks the” approval of a-688-

acre non-standaerd gas proration unit comprising all of the partial
Sections 34 and'35, Township 20% South, -Range 23 East, Indian
Basin-Upper Pennsylvanlan Gas Pool, Eddy County, New ‘Mexico, ‘said
unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox
locatlon 990 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 34.

Appllcatlon of Bolack- Greer, ‘Inc. for an unorthodox locatlon,

Rio Arriba,County, New México. Applicant, in the above~styled cause,
-seeks approval of an unorthodox 0il well location 850 feet from

the North line and 1030 feet from the East line of Section 16,
Townshlp 25 North, Range 1 West, Puerto Chlqulto-Gallup 0il Pool,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of Samuel G. Dunn for a two-well proratlon unlt and
an unorthodox location, RJO Arriba County, New MeX1co.‘ Appllcant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill and produce
the second well on the 160-acre oil proration unit comprising the

SW/4 of Section 26, Township 26 North, Range 1 East, Puerto Chlqulto—

Gallup 0il Pool RlO ‘Arriba. County, New Mex1co, the 160-acre allow-

-able to be produced from elther well in any’ pnoportlon.‘ .8aid

second well would be drllled at an unorthodox location 1720 feet
from the South line and 460 feet from the West line of said Section
26. {The SW/4 of Section 26 is currently dedicated to a well in
Unit M of said section). 1In the alternative, applicant seeks the
creation of two non-standard 80-acre proration units comprising the
N/2 SW/4 and S/2 SW/4 of said Section 26 to be dedicated to the
proposed well and the existing well, respectively.
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Bxam1ner Hearlng -‘7 2865

CASE 3282:

CASE 3073

,Appl1cation of Continental 0il Company for a spec1al allowable,

Lea County, New Mex1co. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the a351gnment of ‘a special allowable to wells on its

Eaves "B" Ledse in Section’ 31, Township 26 South, Range 37 East,
Jalmat Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, which allowable would permit
equalized per-acre withdrawal rates from applicant's wells

(on 40kacre ipacing\ to’ the per-dcre withdrawal rates from 20-
acre wells' 18cated nmnediately south of said Eaves "B" Lease in
the Scarborough Pool, Winkler County, Texas. In the alternative,
applicant segks the designation of a separdte new pool for Yates

productlon fér said Section 31, and the establishment. of a procedure -

whereby special pool allowables would be assigned to eéffect such
eQualized per—acre withdrawals.

(Reopened): B

CASE 3112

‘ (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3073 being reopened pursuant to the
prov1sions of Order No. R-2758, which order, as amended by Orders
Nos..R-2758 -A and RP2758 B, established 160-acre 0il well spacing ,
and %20-acre gas :well spaclng for the" Tocito- Dome—Pennsylvan1an
npn 011 Pool, San Juan County, ‘New Mexico, for a period of one
year. . A1l 1nterested pantles ‘may appear and show cause why said

| “pool should not be' developed ‘on 40-acre 0il well spacing ‘and 160-

acre gas well spaelng, or such ‘other spa01ng as may seem proper.

Contlnued from the June 30th Examiner Hearlng

e

In the matter of ‘Case. ?112 being reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions“of Obrdér No. 'R-2824, which order authorized Gallup-Dakota
commlngllng in the wellbore by means of ‘a dual-flow downhole choke

.assembly in “its 'Jiecardilla’ 28 Well No. 1 located in Unit J of

Sectlon 28, wanshlp 25 North Range 4 west, ‘Rio’Arriba County,
New Mex1co. “A1l: 1nterested Pd;tlca mdy dppear and show cause wny -
the authorlty granted undér this order should not be terminated.

s B e e s s s e e e



A GOVERNOR
N , JACK M. CAMPBELL

| State of Newn Hexico
Co ®il Qonservation Commission
STATE GEOLOGIST);

A, L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - OIRECTOR

! LAND COMMISSIONER
H GUYTON B, HAYS

i MEMBER
: ‘ P. O, BOX 2088
P o SANTA FE

« A' S . August 6, 1965

Kellahin & FPox : ~ order No. ) -2944
Attomys at Law A‘pplicantg - :

%1 post office Box 1763 - Toec & §
: - santa Pe, New Mexico ‘ : standard 0il Co. of Texas

: t;Dear éir: \

T o :Enclosed herewith are two copies of the abb{te-referenced Com~ :
' - mission order recently entexed in the subject case. g :: L

Very truly yo‘urs,

ik o WA\ e
SRR - : A. L. PORTER, Jr. L
TR . ' Secretary-Director :
ir/
x R vCarbon copy of order also sent to: ) DOCKET MANIED ’4
SHEEE " Hobbs occ___X . R | ZOt ‘

‘Artesia oce v o %0_'/ /‘4;67. - - <§

Aztec OCC i
TERD My. Chas. Malone. Mr. Jim Jennings & Mr. Robert J. Leonaxd

- s

S G SIS B MR R 1 N
e e T ey T

SN | N | - 3an _ |
o P Nr. Jason Kellahin - Re: Case No.. gz"% _ _




Docket No. 1-67

o 2 .CASE 3510' Appllcatlon of United States SmeJtlng Refining and Mining
RS I . Company for an unorthodoX gas well location, Lea County,
[ New Mexico. Applicant in the above-styled cause, seeks
_approval for its Federal Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location
760 feet ‘from the South'line and 2080 feet from the West line
of Section 11, Township 20 South, Range 34 East, Lea-
Pennsylvanlan Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

7
i 14 IR A N I e o repgpam e

"CASE 3511 Ppp11cat10n of Thomas A. Dugan for an unorthodox gas well
- 1ocatlon, San Judn’ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

above-styled cause, seeks approval for the Mavajo Federal
Well No. 1 completed in the Gallup formatior at an unorthodox
gas well location 660 feet from the North and West lines of
Section 26, Township 28 North, Range 15 West, San Juan County,
New. Mex1co, said well to be dedicated to the NW/4 of said
Section 26.

s .CRABE 3512; Appllcatlon of Pubco Petroleum Corporatlon for force-pooling, E
S ’ Rio‘ Arpiba County, :New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- 5
' o styled cduse, seeks .an order force-pooling all mineral interests

in the Basin-Dzkota Gas Pool underlying the S/2 of Section 21,

Township 26 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,

and allocating well costs 1nc1ud1ng a risk factor for a well

to be ‘drilled on said spacing unit.

g Pt e

o AR

3 CASE -3513: Appllcatlon of Midwest 0il Corporatldn for special pool rules,
é - Lea -County, New Mexico. Appl1cant, in the above-styled cause,
% seeks .the promulgation of- special pool rules for the vVada-

! Pennsylvanlan Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, including a provi-
i $ion for 160-acre proration units.

g

¥

.’s

..CASE -3514: In the matter of the hearlng called by the 011 Conservat1on
Comm1531on on its own motion to consider suspénding the
scheduled oannellatlow ‘of underproductlon which accrued to
certaln ‘wells in the Eumont Gas Pool during the first: 5ix; ‘months -
of 1966 ‘and Whlch was not made~up ‘during the second six months
perlod and was - therefore’ subject to cancellation January 1, 1967.
The underproductlon be1ng consideréd for suspension of ca,cel—
lation accrued as a result of the sale of the connectlng ‘pipe-
line " for said wells from an intra-state company to an inter-
state company resulting in nece351ty for FPC approval of sgales.
The wells, which were- shut-in and not produced during the period
FPC approval was being obtained, are certain wells formerly
connected to Southevr lnion Gas Company and owned by the follow-

-

1ng;operators Coriir mital, Me-Tex, Penrose, Tidewater, Fields,
Atlantis’, Skelly, Clark & QhriStie, Aztec, and Great Western

Drilling.

|
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Docket No. 1-67

(Case 3506 continued)

CASE 3507:

CASE 3508:

"CASE 3509:

17 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for a water-
flood expansion, Lea County, New Mexico. - Appllcant,
in the above- -styled cause, seeks authorlty to expand its
Malgamar—Grayburg Waterflood Project in its proposed

‘Maljamar-Grayburg Un1t Area by the 1n3ect10n of water 1nto

wells. Applicant also seeks admlnlstratlve procedure for
further expansion of sald project at a later date.

Appl1cat10n of Phllllps Petroleum Company for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mex1co, Applicant, in the above- styled cause,
seeks the approval of the Vacuum’ Abo Unit Area, comprlslng
3640 acres, more or less, of State and Fee lands in Townships
17 and 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mex1co

Appllcatlon of- 1ll1ps Petroleum Company for a"“”‘““
maintanance progect, Lea County, New -Mexico. App
the above- styled cause, seeks authority to 1nstﬁtute a -
pressure maintenance project in its Vacuum-Abo Unit by the.
.injection of gas into the Abo -Reef formation through two wells
located in Section 33, Township 17  South, Range 35 East, and -
Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Vacuum-Abo Reef
Pool, Lea ‘County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the
promul gatlon of special rules to govern operatlon of “said

"P”QSQ"”C m:1h+°“anv “"‘O:}CC’C.

CASE 3278 (Reopened)

 In the matter of Case No. 3278 be1ng reopened pursuant to ‘the

provisions of Order No. R-2944, which order established 80-acre
spacing units for the Statellne Ellenburger Pool, Lea Cournty,
New Mexico, for a period of eighteen months. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on 40-acre spacing units.

" CASE 3277*(Reopened)"

In the matter of Case No 3277 be1ng reopened to consider the
necessity for the- continuance of the special allowables a551gned
to wells in the Stateline- Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New

. Mexico.

ANy A
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY — Jeilprov i, cea-

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION COi FEREIC RGO,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

’CABE 3441: (This case continued from the October 11, 1966, examiner hearing

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S.iNhtter, Bxamiher, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

‘CASE 343Y: .(This case continued from the October 11, 1966 examiner hearing

and will be dismissed).

In the matter of the hearlng'called by the 0il Conservation
Comm1331on on its own motion.to permit Scanlon and Shepard and
all other interested partles to show cause why the following
~Scanlon and: Shepard wells in TOWnShlp 20 North, Range 9 West,
MeK1nley County, New Mex1co, should not be ‘plugged and abandoned
in dccordance with a Commission-approved plugglng program: ;
Santa Pe Pacific Railroad Lease: Wells Nos. 1, 3, 4, 5, 7, and ;
8, all in Unit P, No. 10 in- Un1t H, and’ No 2 in Unlt L, all in
Section 21; Well No. 6 in Unit L and Nos. 9 and 12 in Unit M

of Section 22 and Nos. 11 and 13 in Unit D of Section 27, Ray
Well No. 1 in Unit C, 'State Wells Nos. 1 and:2 in Unit A, and
State K-1883 No. 1 in Unit B, all in Section 28.

CASE_3440: (This case continued from the October ll, 1966 examlner 7 o :
— -hearlng and will be dlsmlssed) » - : : :

In the matter of the hearlng called by the 0il Conservatlon Com-
mission on its own motion to permit Osborn & Weir, and all inter-
ested Dartles, to show cause why the following Osborn & Weir

wells in Township 20° North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New
Mexico, should not be” plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Comm1331on~approved plugglng program Scanlon Well No. 17 1nVUn1tP
of ~ Section 21 and Nos. 14 and 18 in Unit M.of Sertion 22, ‘Qoiriss-
- Rav Welle Mg .~ ij7 Uitit "A and No. 6 in Unat C of Section 28.

and will be dlsmlssed)

In the mattar of the hearlng called by the 0il- Conservation p
Commissior cn its own’ motion to permit LaMar mrucklng, Inc., - i
and 2} interested narties, to show cause: . why their State Well

Well Ho. I iocated 495 feet from the North and West lines of

Section 28, Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKlnley County,

New Nex1co, should riot be plugged and abandoned in accordance

with a Commission-approved plugging program

CASE 3506 Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above -styled cause,
seeks approval of the Maljamar-Grayburg Unit Area comprising
3,441 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in

P
»~
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; ' CASE No. 3278 | |
S ~~ Ordér No. R-2944 | : |
o notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission in weiting of
S the name and location of the well on or-before Saptewber 1, 1965,
; (2) That each well presently drilling to or completed in
G ;i the Btateline-Ellenburger Pool or in the Ellanburger formation
L / within one mile thereof shall receive a 40-acre allowable until
L ; a Form C-102 dedicating 80 acres to the well has bsan filed wi
; the Commission. : ’
;g (3) That this case shall be Teopened at an examiner hearing
o in January, 1967, at which time the operators in the subjact pool
o *; e ‘ Wiy appear and show cause why the statolino-lllonburgO: Pool‘nhoulf,
Lk not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.
; , (4) !hatquyicdiction‘of this cause is retained for tie
i entry of such further orders as the Commission way deem neces-
§ “ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
) 5 ‘ above designated.

_STATE OF MEW MEXICO
, Rxn CONBERVATION COMMISSION

S

0 o]
= A. L. PORTER, Jr., r & Secretary
esr/
!
: é
|
i
i
h
I
]
i
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CASE No., 3278
Order Mo, R-2944 .

hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit
comprising a governmental guarter~quarter section or lot or the
unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to a variation in
the legal subdivision of the U. 8, Public Lands Survey. All
operators offsetting the proposed non-~standard unit shall be
notified of the application by registeresd or certified mail, and
the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the SQereta:ybbireetor has
received the application.

RULR 4. BRach wall shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of a governmental qnartor-quarter section or lot,

. The Secrstary-Director may grant an exeoption to
the regquirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
ously drilied to another horizon. All oparators offsetting the
proposed location shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice haz been furnishel. The Secretary-Pirector may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
vperators offsetting the proposed location or if no objoction to
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 diays after
the Secretary~Director has received tho application.

MULE 6. Each well shall be assignod nn allowable in
accordance with Order No. R-2943, In the event there ig wore
than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may
produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wellz on
the unit in any proportion. The allowable assigned to a non-
standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a -tandnrd
allowable as the acreage in such non-standard unit bcarc to
80 acres.

I 1§ YURFHER ORDERED:

(1} ‘That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the Stateline~Ellenburger Pcol or in the Ellen~
burger formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved:
that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall
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'CASE No, 3278

providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
the Stateline~Ellenburger Pool.

{4) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
orderly dcvolop-.nt of the pool und protect correlative righta.

(s) !hut the promulgation of tcnpotuxy apecial ‘rules and
regulations providing for 80-acre spacing units should enable
the operators in the subject pool to gather resorxvoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and ccono-ically
drained and developed by one well,

(6) That this case should be reopened at an exawminer hoarinb}

in Januvary, 1967, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Statéline-
Hllenburger Fool should not he developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT 18 THEARPORE ORDERED:

That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the State-
line~Ellenburger Pool are hareby promulgated as follows:

SPICIAL RULES AND llﬂUlh!!Gﬁﬁ
FOR THE

~STATELINE-ELLENBURGER POOL

MLE ]l. Z=Each well completed or recompleted in the Stateline;
Ellenburger Pool or in the Bllenburger formation within one mile
thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another desig-
nated Ellenburger cil pool, ahall be spaced, drilled, operxated,
and produced in accordance with the Bpecial Rules arnd Regulations
hereinafter set forth.

. Each well shall be located on a standard unit
containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the B/2, 8/2,
B/2, or W/2 of a governmental gquarter section; provided, however,
that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting
the drilling of a weil on sachk of tha suarter-quarter sections
in the unit.

3. The SBecretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
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BRFORE TRE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
" OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OXIX COMBERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE No, 3278~
Order No, R-2944

APPLICATION OF STANDARD OIL COMPANY
OF TEXAS FOR SPECIAL RULBS FrOR THER
STATELINE-ELLEMBURGER POOL, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.
Y THD ‘ .
This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on July 28,
1965, "at Santa Pe, Hew Mexico, before lxnincr Daniel &, Nutter.

EOW, on this__6th  day of August, 1965, the Commission, a

quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the resicxd,| —

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

ZINDE s

_ {1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
lav, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Standarc vil Company of Texas,
geeks the promulgation of temporary special xrules and regulations
for the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool in Sections 4 and 5, Township
24 south, Range 38 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, Mew Mexico, 1ne1nding
a provision for 80-asre apacing units.

{3) That in ordear to prsvent the economic ioss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the sugmentatiocn of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations




B OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISbION
R SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date___t L[?/cfl - 1

. CASE NO. 32 28 | HEARING DATE __ 9 Gest | 114/67
" D Dsg

My recom-endations for an order in the above numbered case(s) ‘are
as follows:

TN B N b iy

L Ty
'8 . . 5
o s

o

N T btaII member




£303 Ae
; GOVERNOR

OAVID F, CARGO
CHAIRMAN

ﬁiuﬁ of Neto /Cﬂlcxitn
®il Conservation Tommission

BV Sy

W AR

"STATE GEOLOGIsT
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER - -
GUYTON B. HAYS
MEMBER -
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

January 18, 1967

A S e

R

g Re: Case No. 3278 .
Mr. Jason Kellahin S  Order No. p.29q4-a
- Kellahin & Pox R Applicant: ‘
Attorneys at Law ‘ i :
Post Office Box 1769 - STANDARD OIL COMPANY OF TEXAS
Santa Fe, New Mexico R T

i

Y.

~ Dear. Sirs

Encl’cj:séd{_,herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-

' mission order recently entered in the subject case.
o , Very truly ydars,
; i G,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

i, . .
U AR ey

ALP/ir

- @arbon’ copy of drder also sent to:
Hobbs' 0CC  x

Artesia’ OCC

Aztec oce 7
Other _ Mr, Vic Lyon
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Y y Order ¥o. R-2944, as amended by this order, are hereby con-

|
| |
1 ; E
| |
|
=3 . .
3FASE No, 3276 {
hOrdor No. R-2944-A

; (2) That the special Rules and Regulations governing the
Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, Hew Mexice, promulgated

EFtnund in full force and effect until further order of the
Conmission. - ,

l (3)  That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
lntry of auchﬁfurthor orders as the Conmission may deem neces-
'sary .

|

l . -
. DOME at Santa Fe, New Maxico, on the day and year hersinabove

des i.gnlt.d .
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! chBE No. 3278

Order No, R-2944-A

(6) That the allowable provisions of said Order No. R-2943
'were continuved in effect by Order No. R-2943-A until April 30, 1964

(7) That Rule 6 of the Special Rules and Regulations govern-
ing the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool ahould be amended to read in its
entirety as follows:

RULE 6. ZEach well shall be asasigned an allowable in
accordance with Order No. R-2943-A, In the event there is
more than one wall on an 80-acre proration unit, the opera-
tor may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the
wells on the unit in any proportion. The allowable assigned
to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio
to a standard allowable as the acreage in -uch non-standard
unit bears to €0 acres.

(8) That the SPQcinl Rules and Rngnlationn prouulgated by
Order Eo. R~-2944, as amended by this order, have afforded and will
afford to the owner of each property in the pool the Opportunity
to produco his just and cquituble share of the oil in the poeol.

(9) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the
drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
too few walls, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correl-~
ative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-2944, as amended by this order, should be continued
in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

18 RE ORDERED:
(1) That Rule 6 of the Spcdial Rules and Regulations govern-

gated by Order No. R-2944, is hereby amended to read in its entiret
as follows:

ROLE 6. Bach well shall be assigned an allowable in
accordance with Order No. R-2943-A, In the event there is
more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the opera-

Y S W 1TV e vt o 2l seemd b Tea At
or m-] .aAvsn‘\-v TS m e AR AT n'-&yuuu T This uus» AaTm vas

wells on the rnit in any proportion. The allowable assigned
to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio

; to a standard allowable as the acreage in such non-standard
unit beare to 80 acres.

ing the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, pronul&L
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BEFORE THE OIL COMERRVATION C Vgéiéﬁwm
 OF THE STATE OF NEW “EXiggx

IN THR MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF COMBIDERING:

CASE No. 3278
Order Bo. R~2944-A

APPLICATION OF STANDARD OIL COMPANY

OF TEXAS FOR BPECIAL RULES FOR THE :
STATELIRE- ELLEMBURGER POOL, LEA COUITY
NEW MEXICO, :

ORDEP OF THE COMMISSION .
BY_THE COOGSION:

o This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Januazy 4, 1967,
at Santa Pe, Hew Mexico, before !xaninor Daniel 8. Mutter.

MOW, on this___18th day of Jgnuaty. 1967, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

{{and the recommendations of the lxaninor. and boing fully advised

in the proni:es.

EIID§1
(1) That due public noticc having been given as required by

| law, the Commission has juritdiction ‘of this cause and the subject

matter thereof,

(2) That by Order No. R-2944, dated August 6, 1965, tempo-
rary Spscial Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Stateline-Bllenburger Pool, Lea ccunty, Hew Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2944,
this case was reopened to allow the Oporutorl in the subject pool
to appear and show cause vhy the Statelinc-xllenburgcr Pool should
not be developed on 40-acre cpaci%q units.

(4} et bk.:-uidann. egf.bli.ho: that one well in the
Stateline-ERllenburger Pool can afficiontly and econouically
drain and develop 80 actet.

(5) That Rule 6 of the Spociilznulcs‘and Regulations govern-
ing the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool provided that each well be
assigned an allowable in accordance with Order Mo. R-2943,
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